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CHAIR MATEO:

(Gavel. )

The Housing and Human

20

Services Committee for March 2nd, 2006, will

21

come to order.

22

Members, good morning.

23

For the record, Members present this

24

morning we have the Committee Vice-Chair, Member

25

Pontanilla, Members Ms. Johnson, Charmaine
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1

Tavares, and Council Chair Hokama.

2

with us this morning are our staff.

3

Gayle Revels, our Committee analyst, and Yvette

4

Banti1an, our secretary.

5

Administration, the Director of Housing and

6

Human Concerns, Ms. Lee.

7

Corporation Counsel, Ed Kushi, Jr.

8
9

Also present
We have

From the

And from the

We are going to go right into public
testimony at this particular time, and for the

10

sake of housekeeping, please be sure that, one,

11

your cell phones or your pagers are turned off

12

at this particular time.

13

up to the podium, please introduce or recognize

14

yourself, and advise us whether or not you

15

represent an organization or not.

16

And when you do come

And we are going to start with

17

Mr. Howard Hanzawa.

18

followed by Richard Michaels.

19

20

21
22

And Mr. Hanzawa will be

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.
MR. HANZAWA:

Good morning, honorable Chairman,

Council Members.

My name is Howard Hanzawa.

I have gone through the proposed bill,

23

and I am -- I have submitted some written

24

testimony.

25

to move it along with some helpful -- hopefully

And this is with the intent to help
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1

some pertinent comments.

2

over the last couple of days.

3

I

I

just reviewed it

will just briefly go over some of the

4

concerns that I

5

applicability,

6

applicable for five or more new develop

7

undeveloped lots.

8

problematic for a small subdivision,

9

a family subdivision.

have, as far as the
for five -- it says it would be

think this may be

I

such as for

Should they create five

10

new lots, they may have to offer for sale two

11

lots to non-family members,

12

30 percent would apply for five lots.

13

if it's -- if the

reco~~endation

So my

is to -- if the

14

decision is made to keep the applicable number

15

at five lots, then reduce the affordable housing

16

requirement to one lot,

17

provision.

18

be applied to,

19

can be thought about further.

20

from the 30 percent

Then the 30 percent requirement can
say,

10 lots or more, but that

Another problem that I

see is with the

21

exemptions.

The exemptions do not consider

22

governmental subdivisions, developments for

23

public purposes, and for ag subdivisions.

24

think more thought should be given to have

25

exemptions for government and public purposes.
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5
Also,

lots for public -- for roadways,

2

open space, parks, utilities, and undevelopable

3

remnant lots should not be included in the count

4

of lots.

5

For ag subdivisions,

I think

6

realistically,

7

create affordable housing on ag lot subdivisions

8

unless there is a concurrent Change in Zoning

9

for a portion of the lands to Urban.

10

it will be extremely difficult to

Residential workforce housing

11

requirements, this section states that prior to

12

final subdivision approval or issuance of a

13

building permit, then, you know, that 30 percent

14

of the total number of lots shall

15

collectively -- well, it will apply to

16

30 percent of the lots.

17

further,

18

affordable housing units.

19

that the developer offers for rent apartment

20

units.

21

And then it goes on

that the developer offer for sale
It goes on,

also,

Well, the problem is that a developer

22

cannot legally offer for sale without final

23

subdivision approval,

24

a loop; that you cannot get final subdivision

25

approval unless you sell the lots,

so you are going around in

and you
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1

cannot sell the lots unless you get final

2

subdivision approval.

3

needs to be reviewed further on that.

4

Otherwise, you end up in -- with a conundrum.

So I think the verbiage

Developer -- in the next item that I

5

6

have is developer may partner with a non-profit

7

organization to construct the apartment, paying

8

a minimum of $60,000 per unit.

9

needs -- needs to have further information to

I believe this

10

make it more clear to everybody.

11

it is incomplete and unclear right now who gets

12

the $60,000 per unit.

13

planning, design, et cetera, included in the

14

payment?

15

It's -- to me,

Is the cost of land,

Yeah, there needs to be more clarity.
The in-lieu fee per unit shall be equal

16

to 30 percent of the average sales price is

17

another concern that I see with the verbiage.

18

Again, dwellings and lots cannot be sold since

19

final subdivision approval cannot be granted,

20

and so how can you determine what the average

21

sales price is?

22

some definition of what the average sales

23

price -- the term "average sales price" means.

24

So, more thought needs to be given to that.

25

So I think there needs to be

Also, it says that certificates of
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1

occupancy shall not be issued for the market

2

rate units unless certificates of occupancy are

3

issued for the residential workforce housing

4

units.

5

MS. REVELS:

6

MR. HANZAWA:

Three minutes.
Yeah,

realistically, COs are not

7

required for -- or normally issued for

8

single-family dwelling construction, you know.

9

So building inspectors do issue certificates of

10

final inspection.

11

to COs, then you are going to -- it's not

12

pertinent because it's not required.

13

So if you are just referring

I have a few other items here, but like

14

I said,

15

can at your leisure go through those.

16

you.

17

CHAIR MATEO:

I did submit written testimony,

Thank

Thank you.

18

Members, any questions?

19

Ms. Johnson.

20

so you

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I really appreciate, Howard,

21

that you have outlined and, you know,

22

also provided some possible routes that we could

23

go at least for considering strengthening the

24

ordinance.

25

you have

One of the questions I have, though,
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1

underneath the first -- it would be under

2

Exemptions, 2.96.030.B, and what you are talking

3

about is governmental subdivisions -- I

4

understand that -- development for public

5

purpose -- I understand that -- and ag

6

subdivisions.

7

Now, with regard to your third section,

8

ag subdivisions, you state,

9

extremely difficult to create affordable housing

"It will be

10

on ag lot subdivisions unless there's a

11

concurrent Change in Zoning to Urban for a

12

portion of the lands."

13

So, because you are saying that, and

14

obviously, we would have to go and amend the ag

15

bill, most of the housing that's high end that

16

really should be contributing towards affordable

17

housing requirements or at the very least toward

18

resolving the problem and not worsening the

19

problem, particularly farm families or small

20

family subdivisions, how would you address that

21

problem?

22

Let's assume that we don't require in

23

the case of an ag subdivision that they require

24

that they built on site.

25

ohanas that are coming up, or these accessory

I know all these
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1

farm dwellings are being now rented for

2

thousands of dollars a week.

3

So how do you see where we are having

4

one of the greatest impacts on,

5

affordable housing, which is the gobbling up of

6

all the land, how do you see us addressing this?

7

Is there any other creative way that we could

8

come up with this?

9

MR. HANZAWA:

Well, yeah,

I guess,

I don't have an answer for

10

that, but I think, you know, at this time the

11

GPAC is going to be reviewing the Community

12

Plans, and that is,

13

question as to how we can gain more affordable

14

housing being that we have so much ag lands as a

15

percentage of our so-called possibly developable

16

lands.

17

GPAC.

18

I think, a very pertinent

So I think that is a question for the

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So if I understand what you

19

are saying, you are -- are you saying that at

20

least as far as ag subdivisions go, that we

21

should not be looking at affordable housing

22

solutions while we are going through this period

23

until the GPAC has made the recommendations?

24
25

MR. HANZAWA:

No,

I am not -- well,

I think more

thought needs to be given to this because I
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1

believe you are correct, that, you know,

2

are many ag lot subdivisions,

3

there could be some mechanism to possibly

4

enable, possibly,

5

to provide an affordable housing component in

6

lieu of the zoning of ag,

7

saying maybe there could be a concurrent zoning

8

but -- for a portion of the lot.

9

agree,

10
11

there

of course.

But if

some of these ag subdivisions

so that's why I am

But yeah,

I

a lot more thought needs to be given on

this.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

In regard to the secondary or

12

accessory dwellings,

13

to be required to keep that in a long-term

14

affordable rental for farm workers, because

15

ostensibly your secondary farm dwelling is

16

supposedly to be for your farm workers, do you

17

believe that would satisfy the purpose and

18

intent of perhaps an affordable housing

19

requirement?

20

MR. HANZAWA:

Yeah,

if,

let's say,

someone were

I can't speak for all cases.

21

might be pertinent for some -- some cases.

22

that could be looked at.

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

Howard.

25

MR. HANZAWA:

Okay.

It
But

Thank you very much,

Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO:

11
Thank you.

2

Members, any additional questions?

3

Ms. Johnson.

4

I am sorry, Ms. Anderson.

5

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
Thanks, Chair.

7
8
9
10

I think she just talked.

Thank you, Howard,

for bringing this

forward.
MR. HANZAWA:

Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

You are saying that there's

11

going to be -- it would be problematic for small

12

subdivisions that are intended for families to

13

provide any affordable requirement.

14

in your years with the County, you worked in

15

subdivisions?

16

MR. HANZAWA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

18
19
20
21

You know,

Right.
Isn't it most often that

family subdivisions are done on ag land?
MR. HANZAWA:

That's true.

That's true.

Like up in

Kula.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So it's very rare that

22

there's a family subdivision on urban-zoned

23

land, or -- I guess.

24

MR. HANZAWA:

Yeah, that's rare.

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So it would be generally on
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1

ag land, and don't -- don't they have -- have an

2

exception from exemption from the sliding scale

3

for family subdivisions?

4
5

6

MR. HANZAWA:

From the sliding scale?

I am not sure

about that, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Yeah,

I think they put in

7

some kind of an exemption for family

8

subdivisions.

9

get a feel from the experience that you have

So I am just kind of trying to

10

had,

and I know this -- this is just going to be

11

a ballpark guess, but of all the family

12

subdivisions that come through,

13

a percentage of those that would be

14

considered -- that would be ag as opposed to

15

those that would be on rural-zoned land?

16

MR. HANZAWA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

18

can you give me

As far as
I mean, say, are 50 percent

ag and 50 percent rural or is it more ag?

19

MR. MICHEL:

No,

it's more ag, much more ago

20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

21

MR. HANZAWA:

Right.

Yeah, and the percentage of family

22

subdivision, or so-called subdivision for a

23

family,

24

it -- it is,

25

needs to be reviewed because I know of families

is relatively small.

You know, but

I think, a pertinent thing that
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1

that live up in Kula, and I think this was

2

brought up a few weeks ago by Grant Chun, too,

3

that, you know, that the parents, say, who have

4

owned these lots for years and years, are going

5

on in years, and they do want to convey their

6

property to their children, and -- and they are

7

going to be caught in this if -- if it goes

8

through the way it is.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Well,

I am sure if we solve

10

the water problem Upcountry, we would see a lot

11

more of these subdivisions come up.

12

MR. HANZAWA:

That's true.

That's true.

13

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

14

MR. HANZAWA:

You're welcome.

15

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you, Ms. Anderson.

Okay.

Thank you, Howard.

16

Members, any additional questions?

17

Thank you very much.

18

Next individual is Richard Michaels, and

19
20

he will be followed by Mr. Tom Cook.
MR. MICHAELS:

Good morning, Mr. Chairman.

21

is Richard Michaels.

22

Maui Tomorrow Foundation.

23

My name

I am speaking on behalf of

I would first like to say that this is

24

very exciting, that the legislation has moved

25

the way it has.

We -- we are happy to have been
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1

a part of it and contributing to it, and we hope

2

that -- that it will pass out of this Committee

3

very soon.

4

I only have a couple of comments this

5

morning.

6

are -- one of the additions since the last

7

revision, we approve of,

8

density bonus for constructing development,

9

affordable housing inside the development.

First, we would like to say that we

is

that is the

10

That's certainly a step in the right direction

11

and gives an incentive to developers to

12

integrate the affordable housing.

13

The issues I wanted to bring up today

14

are the wait list procedure.

15

just suggest that the Committee look at the

16

possibility of creating wait lists by Community

17

Plan instead of by island.

18

islands of Lanai and Molokai, it is probably not

19

a problem, but Maui is so big, the thought

20

occurs, what happens if someone

21

only one wait list in Maui, and somebody works

22

in Kaanapali,

23

Kihei or Kahului,

24

things we want to do is try and bring the

25

workers and their work, and -- their homes and

I would like to

I think with the

if there is

and the house that comes up is in
or

I mean, one of the

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 3/2/06

15

1

their work closer together to reduce traffic and

2

all those other good things.

3

So my suggestion is either we create

4

wait lists by Community Plan.

5

applicant can make only one application but can

6

indicate preferences of Community Plans that he

7

would be willing to accept a house so that we

8

don't have somebody coming up and then saying

9

no, you know,

10
11

Perhaps the

I can't live in Pukalani.

I think

that's probably true for rentals as well.
Another suggestion I would like to look

12

at is the requirement that for a period of three

13

years prior to submittal of final home

14

home -- home ownership application has not had

15

an interest in 51 percent or more of real

16

property.

17

I think we should consider people who

18

already are living in an affordable house who

19

have either an increase in their income that

20

would allow them to buy an affordable house at a

21

higher level, or an increase in their family

22

where they need an extra bedroom.

23

who don't have an affordable house should have

24

priority, but I don't know that we should

25

disqualify somebody who's already living in an

Perhaps those
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1

affordable house,

2

level if all of a sudden the circumstances make

3

them eligible for a bigger house at 140 percent

4

or 160 percent.

5

know, them just be disqualified.

6
7

let's say, at the 100 percent

So I would hate to see, you

I would like to go back for one second,
because, one other thing I wanted to say --

8

MS. REVELS:

Three minutes.

9

MR. MICHAELS:

-- about the wait list, lS the three

10

chances to qualify.

11

be clear that those three chances are not

12

necessarily in the same development.

13

mean,

14

development in Kihei, we don't want them to be

15

disqualified on all three chances for three

16

different houses in the same development.

17

I think the language should

If -- I

if somebody is eligible, and there's a

Okay.

The other -- the only other thing

18

I wanted to put out, again,

19

I testified,

20

enforcement of this ordinance.

21

doesn't -- Director Lee has testified that with

22

her staff the way it is now,

23

the enforcement and the administration.

24

a tremendous amount of work to be done,

25

might only be done by a couple of people.

I said the last time

is about administration and
It just

she couldn't handle
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1

say, a division for the residential workforce

2

housing policy, and perhaps a staff of one, at

3

least for beginning but

4

MS. REVELS:

5

MR. MICHAELS:

Four minutes.
to -- I'll just finish up.
Just

6

but the administration of the

7

in-lieu fees, the inspections of properties to

8

make sure people are doing what they say they

9

are doing is going to require some manpower.

So

10

I would suggest that perhaps you put in the

11

ordinance something that would allow this to be

12

funded, and it should be something that should

13

come up in the budget session as well.

14

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Michaels.

15

Members, questions?

16

Mr. Pontanilla.

17

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Not a question, but if we

18

could have your testimony in writing,

19

you provided us with good information for this

20

particular policy.

21
22

MR. MICHAELS:

Thank you.

I would be happy to do

that.

23

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

24

CHAIR MATEO:

25

I think

Thank you.

Thank you.
Thank you, Mr. Michaels.

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 3/2/06

18

1

MR. MICHAELS:

2

CHAIR MATEO:

3

4

Thank you.
Mr. Thomas Cook, to be followed by

Charlie Jencks.
MR. COOK:

Good morning, Chairman, Council Members.

5

My name is Thomas Cook.

6

on behalf of the Maui Contractors' Association.

7

I am giving testimony

Thank you for your diligence, your

8

persistence, your passion.

This has been a long

9

process, and I think you all deserve a very big

10

and sincere mahalo from the community.

11

a big issue, and you haven't rushed through it.

12

You have listened to the community.

13

listened to all of the different stakeholders,

14

which is virtually all of us who live in the

15

community, and implemented it into your

16

ordinance.

17

good public-private partnership that's

18

developing.

19

So, thank you.

I have a couple -

This is

You have

This is a really

not concerns, but I

20

wanted to kind of bring us back to the basis.

21

It is like the Section 2.96.010, the Purpose.

22

And if we can -- if I ask you if you can

23

continue to focus on the purpose of this is

24

ensure the housing needs of the community are

25

addressed.

I mean, that's the fundamental.
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1

This -- this ordinance has a tremendous amount

2

of detail in it.

3

having been involved in the Maui Nui Affordable

4

Housing Task Force and a variety of advocacies

5

groups to get the workforce housing built, one

6

of the really big concerns was speculation.

7

do we limit speculation?

8

people to build the affordable component?

9

When I read through this, and

How

How do we encourage

And I would like us to focus on that

10

because I think this bill is so detailed that we

11

are, to some degree, possibly missing the point

12

of actually getting some houses built, and the

13

public-private sector working together to meet

14

this objective.

15

hope we don't get lost in the detail.

16

And we need the detail, but I

The applicability, by setting the

17

threshold so low,

18

supplied will not warrant all the administrative

19

time and money, once again,

20

purpose.

21

five units, my understanding, my gut feeling,

22

was it was really so people don't do an end-run

23

around the system.

24

units, you are not going to do, you know,

25

four-unit ones and not have to comply.

I feel the amount of units

focusing on the

I think setting the threshold at the

You are going to do 30,
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But the amount of effort and time that

2

it's going to take for the Department of Housing

3

to administer and monitor, you know, a five-lot

4

subdivision, especially if there are several of

5

them, is that warranted?

6

return there?

7

that.

8
9
10

Are we getting enough

I'm -- I'm seriously questioning

Finally, it's just let's keep focusing
on solutions to the speculation, focusing on
solutions to the infrastructure needs.

11

Upcountry, if we had the water Upcountry

12

so that our local families could build ohanas on

13

lots that are zoned, that have the -- that have

14

the appropriate square footage and are zoned

15

appropriately, if they could get water meters,

16

that would significantly contribute to the

17

availability of rentals and the housing for

18

local working families.

19

could -- we could solve our own problem.

20

You know, people

we

Especially now with the amount of equity

21

that people have in homes -- forgive me if I am

22

getting a dry mouth.

23

cold.

24

MS. REVELS:

25

MR. COOK:

I'm just getting over a

Three minutes.
So anyway, a very big mahalo.

Please keep
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1

up the efforts, but let's keep our eye on the

2

goal, and not get too buried in the minutia.

3

And when people are saying it won't work,

4

keep an open mind, and identify what their

5

concerns are.

6

this together, we will be successful.

7

you.

8

CHAIR MATEO:

let's

Because we all -- if we all do
Thank

Thank you, Mr. Cook.
Members, questions for the testifier?

9
10

Thank you.

11

Mr. Charlie Jencks, to be followed by

12
13
14

Jim Riley.
MR. JENCKS:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I want to thank you and the Committee

15

for making some changes in the most recent draft

16

relating to the submittal of building permit

17

applications, and, something I find terrific, a

18

commitment on the part of the Council for

19

processing,

20

the first time I have seen that in draft

21

legislation in my career here, and I think

22

that's terrific.

23

a year and a half.

I mean, that's

Thank you very much.

Applicability, Howard Hanzawa touched on

24

the -- on the point of ag and rural

25

subdivisions.

I strongly believe that the best
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1

way to build affordable housing is build it in

2

the urban core.

3

energy consumption.

4

ag/rural areas would,

5

focus on urban, hotel districts is the right way

6

to get the housing built and labor the proper

7

people.

8

9

I

Reduces traffic issues and also
So taking it away from the
I think, be a right move,

still don't see in this -- In this

legislation any clear statement that says that

10

if I build an affordable project of 100 percent,

11

I am not subject to this legislation, and I

12

think I should be.

13

sell homes at that price range, why would I be

14

subject to this bill?

15

or the builders should be,

16

that clearly in this legislation.

17

If I voluntarily do that and

So I think I should be,
and you should state

The trigger for subdivisions on

18

applicability,

19

Called DSA.

20

there have been 287 subdivisions that are still

21

in process, 287.

22

applications are less than five acres.

23

bulk of them are less than five-acre

24

subdivisions, which don't get you any affordable

25

product.

I did some investigative work.

I found out that the year 2000,

Of that total,

161 of those
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Of the balance,

1

80 are greater than five

2

acres and 46 are greater than -- excuse me -- 80

3

are greater than five lots, and 46 greater than

4

ten lots.

5

If you just extrapolate at 30 percent,

6

that would get you somewhere on the order of 80

7

units a year through this five-year period.

8

those units would all be in the East Maui area,

9

primarily, because we discussed with Howard the

10

fact that most of these subdivisions are in the

11

Upcountry area, and the majority of these

12

subdivisions that I am talking about are

13

subdivisions for consolidation/resubdivision.

14

So you are not creating any additional lots.

15

So then, would they be -- would this

And

16

ordinance apply to those subdivisions as well?

17

It raises a big question on applicability and

18

the yield by using the subdivision trigger,

19

which we have said repeatedly you should go back

20

to Change in Zoning for the greater yield of

21

lots.

22

Qualification issues, we talked with

23

mortgage bankers the last time about

24

qualification.

25

Mr. Chair,

I think the real issue here,

is the issue of the restrictions on
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1

resale and the effect on the secondary mortgage

2

market.

3

getting bankers in to say, yeah, we can still

4

these homes or finance them with these kinds of

5

restrictions is the most important question that

6

needs to be asked.

7

That has not been addressed.

And

I also did some research, Mr. Chair, on

8

the in-lieu fee structure.

And I provided to

9

you today a preliminary pro forma based upon two

10

scenarios:

11

subdivision, average sales price of $500,000;

12

total sales revenue,

13

affordable allocation on that project, based

14

upon the total cash-in-lieu payment if the

15

Director opted for that, or the Council opted

16

for that, would give you a 9 percent -- would

17

give you -- would take -- would leave you with a

18

9 percent margin on your project or profit.

19

100-lot subdivision -- 100-lot

$50 million; 30 percent

And I have also provided in this package

20

a number of pages out of the Internet that

21

address the profit margins for major home

22

builders in this country.

23

when you look through that, even the major

24

builders, William Lyon, Brookfield Homes, these

25

people do thousands of units a year.

And you will find

They are
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in a 13 percent margin or profit range.

2

MS. REVELS:

Three minutes.

3

MR. JENCKS:

So if you -- if you use this

4

cash-in-lieu formula,

5

County,

6

to have a 12 percent fee.

7

Your profitability is gone if you use the cash

8

in lieu on a typical project.

9

something you really have to think about because

on Maui County,

in Maui

if you go to 40 percent, you are going
Your margin is gone.

I

think that's

10

if you follow this logic, there is no money In

11

the project.

12

bank,

13

So there's no upside for getting product into

14

the marketplace.

15

I

would just take my money to the

and invest it, and not build any homes.

The other issue, the last issue I wanted

16

to touch on quickly was anecdotal evidence on

17

inclusionary housing ordinances in -- in -

18

the United States.

California had the Reason

19

Foundation -- and I

attached articles to this

20

package -- most of the cities in California that

21

passed ordinances like this --

22

MS. REVELS:

23

MR. JENCKS:

in

Four minutes.
have not had any success in getting

24

successful inventory into the marketplace.

25

The information has been provided,
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Mr. Chair, for your review.
CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Jencks.

3

Members, questions for the testifier?

4

Thank you.

5

Mr. Jim Riley.

6

And Mr. Riley will be

followed by David -- is it Gorch?

7

MR. GOODE (From the Audience):

8

CHAIR MATEO:

9

David, we need to

take your time.

MR. RILEY:

David, we need to

(Laughter.)

Thank you, Mr. Riley.

10
11

Goode, David Goode.

Good morning.

Good morning.

Good morning, Chairperson.

12

Good morning, Councilpeople.

13

Riley.

14

again address you.

My name is Jim

I appreciate the opportunity to once

I -- I would like to pick up on some of

15
16

the issues that were raised by both Mr. Cook and

17

Mr. Jencks.

18

this proposed ordinance is to provide for the

19

housing needs of the County.

20

trying to craft legislation that will provide

21

housing for segments of the population, the Maui

22

County citizens who are in dire need of housing.

23

Will this -- will this ordinance accomplish this

24

goal?

25

The purpose, the stated purpose of

Well, maybe.

Ideally, you are

But very likely, maybe not.

For a housing project to be built, the
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1

private sector must realize a reasonable

2

expectation of profit.

3

reasonable expectation of profit, the private

4

developer will go elsewhere and do other things.

5

This housing ordinance puts a very large

If there is not a

6

hurdle to any proposed housing subdivision.

7

Thirty percent is a very large percentage of the

8

housing.

9

on a very reasonable profit expectation.

Most large housing developments work

10

This proposed ordinance does not attempt

11

to create any correlation between the cost of --

12

of a dwelling and the sales price of a dwelling.

13

It sets some parameters for pricing a dwelling

14

using median income and interest rates.

15

income mayor may not be correctly defined.

16

Median income mayor may not rise or fall.

17

median lncome mayor may not be a true indicator

18

of whether a developer in Hawaii can produce a

19

house to that level.

Median

And

Interest rates are very, very much a

20
21

barometer that rises and falls.

22

currently quite low and all of this probably

23

seems to work at today's interest rates.

24

don't know the numbers.

25

broker.

I wish I was.

They are

I

I am not a mortgage
I would pinpoint it to

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 3/2/06

28

1

the dollar.

2

median income and you say at 6 percent, that

3

person can afford a $250,000 home, what can that

4

person afford at 9 percent?

5

crucial.

6

ordinance will work,

7

attempt to correlate this.

This is very

It very much affects how this
and I do not see any

The cost of building a house in Hawaii

8

9

But if you take 100 percent of

is higher than on the Mainland.

We have freight

10

costs.

11

a limited labor pool.

12

quite a bit higher than on the Mainland, having

13

to do with requirements on electrical size

14

boxes, the cost of bringing equipment in from

15

the Mainland, the limited amount of -- of large

16

subcontractors that can do the work.

17

MS. REVELS:

18

MR. RILEY:

We have limited subcontractors.

We have

Infrastructure costs are

Three minutes.
Is there a correlation between the --

19

medium income as established by a national HUD

20

to what a medium person can afford that works on

21

the Mainland and whether this works in Hawaii?

22

I don't think there is,

23

has investigated that.

24

25

and I don't think anyone

The gist of my testimony is that while
everybody wants to work for affordable housing,
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1

I don't think affordable housing is going to be

2

accomplished by an attempt to very strictly and

3

very emphatically and administratively craft an

4

ordinance that dictates in minute detail what

5

needs to be accomplished in a project-by-project

6

basis County-wide.

7

MS. REVELS:

8

MR. RILEY:

9
10

Four minutes.
I think the solution is to provide more

housing at all levels, and that will bring down
the cost of housing.

11

CHAIR MATEO:

12

MR. RILEY:

13

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Riley.
Thank you.
Members,

any questions for Mr. Riley?

14

Mr. -- just one, Mr. Riley.

15

30 percent, which is what the ordinance is

16

currently looking at,

17

the -- the homes built, what is that number?

18

MR. RILEY:

Okay.

If

is a deterrent in getting

This I think one can play around

19

with and come up with a reasonable guesstimate.

20

If a

21

between 13 and 18 percent on a large project,

22

what is 30 percent of that factored against

23

that?

24

raised in cost to pay for that part of the -- of

25

the project?

if a housing developer makes a profit of

What does the other houses have to be

What would the other houses have
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1

to be raised if that was 15 percent, or

2

10 percent?

3

percent, it is probably a negligible amount.

4

CHAIR MATEO:

6

MR. RILEY:

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

MR. RILEY:

9

CHAIR MATEO:
MR. RILEY:

11
12

The number right now is 10 percent,

and -- and you know what we are getting.

5

10

At some point, of about 3 or 4

I don't think you get anything.
Thank you very much.
But what would you get at 30 percent?
A lot more.
You get nothing at 10.

at 30?
CHAIR

~~TEO:

Yeah, thank you.

13

into a discussion on that.

14

Mr. Riley.

15
16

What do you get

I am not going to go
Thank you very much,

David Goode.
MR. GOODE:

Good morning.

My name is David Goode.

I

17

am president of KSD Hawaii.

18

developer here on Maui and have catered to this

19

market throughout our existence.

20

apologize for my handwriting, Mr. Chairman.

21

have struggled with it since second grade.

22

We are a home

And I
I

Some of my testimony today will echo

23

what I spoke about last time I was here,

and

24

first of all, that's the applicability.

I think

25

the applicability needs to be the Change in
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1

Zoning, not at the subdivision or building

2

permit level.

3

level or subdivision level, we

4

treading thin ice as it relates to,

5

possibly,

6

people should know what their costs are,

7

they are going to be hit with a very high cost

8

that will look and feel like a taking,

9

affect land value, which will great greatly

I think at the building permit
we are
in my mind,

almost a taking because at that point,

10

affect your tax revenue.

11

So that,

and

and also

in effect, will drive down land

12

prices, which might be a good thing, but it's

13

going to look and smell like a taking,

14

going to affect your tax revenues,

15

you will be taking up here in the next couple of

16

months.

17

and it's

which I know

I think the in-lieu fee still needs to

18

be adjusted.

19

reasonable nexus by tying it to sales price.

20

There's way too many games that could be played

21

with sales price.

22

does it cost to build home,

23

And Hans Riecke testified here that Lokahi

24

Pacific's project was 280,000 bucks to develop a

25

three-bedroom, two-bath, what was it,

It doesn't have, to me, a

To me,

it is back to what
a reasonable home.
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1

l200-square-foot home in Lahaina.

2

they did it bare bones.

3

And you know

If you are going to be selling it for

4

220, 230, or whatever the number might be under

5

the ordinance, there's a clear loss there.

6

loss should be the in-lieu fee.

7

That

And in fact your ordinance as proposed

8

has that.

9

non-profit,

It mentioned you can pay a
I think it's $60,000.

Well, that

10

number is -- that's -- that's the number, but

11

why it's just to a non-profit doesn't -- doesn't

12

seem right to me.

13

everybody.

14

applicability question.

15

It should be able to be for

And that helps address my

I will echo Charlie Jencks' thoughts

16

about the exemption.

17

doing an affordable -- 100 percent affordable

18

project, even a rental project through

19

low-income tax housing credits, you are still

20

subject to this ordinance.

21

clarifying that language should be really

22

important.

23

For instance, if you are

So I think

What I really like are the credits, the

24

fact that credits could be developed,

25

to this low-income tax housing credit project I

like back
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1

mentioned.

It would be nice to know if those

2

create are transferable, which creates a market

3

for the credits, which if you are given the

4

chance to make a market for it, you have a

5

chance

6

affordable product.

a better chance of delivering

I think the time frames that were

7

8

proffered in the ordinance were great.

9

think they can be better.

10

I still

But time frames,

anything in writing on time frames is great.
The density,

11

I really like.

I think it

12

needs to be adjusted in terms of the language.

13

I'd ask that you send it to the Planning

14

Department, have them come up with some ideas

15

because the term "density" 1S not used in

16

Title 19, and it's different for single-family

17

versus multi-family, and I think the Planning

18

Department could help shape that language to

19

more clearly define it.

20

Bottom line, for me,

is that we have an

21

existing ordinance that hasn't produced the

22

numbers of affordable that we want.

23

ordinance is seven pages long.

24

it with an ordinance that's currently 14 pages

25

long.

That

We are replacing

In my experience, you are creating way
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too much administration, and --

2

MS. REVELS:

3

MR. GOODE:

Three minutes.
and I think it would be important to

4

step back a little bit, which I understand is

5

perhaps what the Committee might be doing,

6

look at the size and scope of the ordinance, and

7

try to KISS it.

8

Because by keeping it simple, it keeps the

9

administration simple, it keeps the questions

10

that you have heard today from home builders,

11

all of the variables,

12

into something that can deliver product.

13

you.

14

CHAIR MATEO:

Let's keep it simple,

and

somebody.

condenses those variables
Thank

Thank you, Mr. Goode.

15

Members, questions for the testifier?

16

Hearing none, thank you very much.

17

MR. GOODE:

18

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.
Mr. Goode was the last individual

19

signed up to testify.

20

the Gallery wishing to testify, please come on

21

up to the podium area at this time.

22

If there's any member in

Seeing no one advancing, Members, if

23

there's no objection, we will close public

24

testimony.

25

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
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CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.

Thank you very much.

2
3

HHS-4

COUNTY HOUSING POLICY (C.C. No. 05-132)

4
5

CHAIR MATEO:

There's just one item on the agenda for

6

this morning.

7

Policy.

8
9

That's HHS-04, the County Housing

Members, nine months ago, we agreed to
take on the challenge of addressing the County's

10

affordable housing crisis.

11

and the demands staggering.

12

of both the desperate homeowners and renters, as

13

well as the developers, were alarming to say the

14

least.

15

The issues were many
The horror stories

In our attempt to be as transparent and

16

as inclusive as possible, we offered an open

17

invitation to everyone to join us and help us

18

craft an affordable housing policy that was fair

19

and would contribute to the increase of

20

affordable units built in the County for our

21

residents.

22

Many stepped forward and participated

23

with the process.

Maui Nui Housing Task Force,

24

Maui Tomorrow, the various Hawaiian group

25

representatives, the Maui Contractors
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 3/2/06

36

1

Association, developers, non-profit

2

organizations, the Department of Housing and

3

Human Concerns, local financial institutions,

4

and many individuals participated in this

5

process.

6

Today, we have a working document

7

drafted for our residential workforce housing

8

policy, and that is a result of countless hours

9

and the culmination of an incredible amount of

10

recommendations and suggestions,

11

considerations, and directives.

formulas,

12

It was through this open and inclusive

13

process that we are now ready to move forward,

14

to the respective Planning Commissions for their

15

review and comment, a major piece of legislation

16

that addresses the affordable housing needs for

17

our County.

18

Change is always difficult,

and yes,

19

this residential workforce housing policy is a

20

change from business as usual and how we look at

21

the County's affordable housing for both

22

single-family and rental needs.

23

policy requires that all stakeholders

24

participate in making affordable housing a

25

reality.

Our proposed

While the developers must produce
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1

30 percent of the development as affordable, the

2

Departments must speed up the permit approval

3

processes, and the Council must also approve or

4

deny applications within a set time frame.
This policy is a major part of

5

6

addressing the County's need for affordable

7

housing, but it is not the only piece.

8

Section 8 Program, the Rental Assistance

9

Program, and First-Time Homebuyers Program also

10

The

helps in addressing our housing needs.
This morning, we will take the time

11

12

the Chair has asked the Director of Housing and

13

Human Concerns, who, together with her staff,

14

took the -- had the opportunity to walk through

15

the existing working document that we have, and

16

she will be providing comments and suggestions

17

to us.

18

an open format, where all of the Members will

19

have the opportunity to also discuss the

20

ordinance as the Director walks through it,

21

section by section.

24

25

the

With that being said, Ms. -- Ms. Lee.

22
23

And the format for this morning will be

MS. LEE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair, and good morning,

everyone.
If all of you could follow our copies of
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1

what we have distributed, under 2.96.010,

2

Purpose, we are recommending that we clarify

3

this section.

4

changes.

5

6
7

And I hope yours is in color, the

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

What

lS

she referring to,

please?
MS. REVELS:

The draft that all the Members have is

8

the one that was passed out and made formal on

9

last Thursday.

10
11

They don't have the draft that

you e-mailed me yesterday.
CHAIR MATEO:

So if we -- if you can follow along

12

with the draft copy that you got last -- last

13

week, and Ms. Lee will recognize the

14

recommendations and changes that she has as we

15

follow our copy.

16
17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
draft?

Is it the February 15th

February

18

CHAIR MATEO:

22nd.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MS. LEE:

February 22nd?

Most of my recommendations are not very

21

wordy, so I don't think it will be too hard,

22

except for the first one.
Under Purpose --

23
24
25

CHAIR MATEO:

Members, we all -- we're all -- we all

got that copy?
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090 Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 3/2/06

39

1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

CHAIR MATEO:

3

MS. LEE:

Now we do, thanks.

Okay.

Under Purpose, the second sentence, where

4

it says, the Council finds that there's a

5

critical shortage of affordable housing causing

6

residents to leave the County to find affordable

7

housing and a corresponding shortage of skilled

8

employees -- are we following?

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
we have.

11

CHAIR MATEO:

12

Recess.

Can we take a short recess, please.
(Gavel. )

13

RECESS:

9:48 a.m.

14

RECONVENE:

9:58 a.m.

15

CHAIR MATEO:

16

19

(Gavel.)

Meeting will reconvene.

We

are going to start again.

17

18

That's not the same language

Ms. -- Ms. Lee, go ahead and review the
ordinance with us.
MS. LEE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I apologize for the

20

confusion.

It is just that your staff and I

21

have probably gone through about 500,000

22

versions of the bill, and we are on No. 500,060,

23

but our -- our comments will be very,

24

insignificant in terms of the overall scope of

25

the ordinance, which, by the way, we do support

I think,
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1

and commend you, your staff, the Committee,

2

everyone, everybody who has been involved and

3

participated in the creation of this ordinance

4

because we have always felt that we needed to

5

have a policy created by the County Council.

6

don't agree with all the pieces of it, but we

7

certainly agree and support the ordinance as a

8

whole.

We

I was going start with the Purpose;

9

10

however, I

11

language has been changed already.

12

felt,

13

staff agreed, that we -- we needed to insert

14

more language which -- which addressed the words

15

and the meaning of "resident workforce."

16

is in the Purpose, so we are supportive of that.

17

have been advised that some of the
We

we

and apparently, Mr. Chair, you and your

And it

Then under 2.96.030, Applicability,

18

under A, we didn't feel there was a need for the

19

words "condominium" and "apartment," where it

20

says,

21

subdivision of land and/or the construction of

22

single-family, multi-family, condominium,

23

apartment, or hotel units."

"Any development, including the

24

We felt that the words "single-family,

25

multi-family, or hotel units as defined in the
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1

appropriate section of the Maui County Code"

2

should be inserted there.

3

were going through this quickly,

4

sure which section of the Code would apply.

5

there -- there are no definitions in the front,

6

so perhaps you should reference a section that

7

defines single-family, multi-family, or hotel

8

units in the appropriate section of the Maui

9

County Code.

10

We weren't sure -- we
so we weren't
But

And that's our recommend,

recommendation.

11

CHAIR MATEO:

12

MS. LEE:

Thank you.

We also believe that there should be a

13

definition for "undeveloped lot" and "improved

14

lot" .
Further down, still under .030, the

15
16

last,

17

hotel rooms instead of 20.

18

Item 4, we would recommend five or more

Under (B), Exemptions, we had hoped that

19

this ordinance would really apply to all

20

developments, not only subdivisions, so that

21

there would be a consistency and predictability

22

of the County's policy on affordable housing.

23

It appears that with a Change in Zoning, this

24

doesn't apply, or a Community Plan Amendment, or

25

a District Boundary Amendment.

So this part of
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it, we don't support.
NOw, on the next page, under

2

3

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Excuse me.

4

CHAIR MATEO:

Go ahead.

5

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

6

Go ahead.

(B) --

Could you say which part

exactly you don't support, again?

7

MS. LEE:

(B), under .030,

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

MS. LEE:

(B), Exemptions.

The whole section?

No.2.

10

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

11

MS. LEE:

Well,

Okay.

it -- it's really applicability,

12

yeah.

No.2, where it says,

"A development

13

subject to a change in zoning condition that

14

requires affordable or residential workforce

15

housing, unless the condition expressly allows

16

for the application of the affordable housing or

17

residential workforce housing policy set forth

18

herein" .
So this tells you, Changes in Zoning do

19
20

not apply.

21

basis that the Council makes a decision with

22

regard to a Change in Zoning, Community Plan

23

Amendment, and District Boundary Amendment.

24

Just wanted to make that clear.

25

CHAIR MATEO:

So it's, again, on a case-by-case

Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, Mr. Chair.

Perhaps on that one, because the way

2

3

that I understood it was this was to be

4

applicable for those people that had already

5

gone through their zoning and had conditions

6

that would now be coming forward;

7

correct?

8

CHAIR MATEO:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

is that

That was the intent.
Yeah, and maybe we just need

10

to clarify that, you know, to address Ms. Lee's

11

concerns.

Thank you.

12

CHAIR MATEO:

Mr. Hokama.

13

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chairman, are you -- would you

14

want the Committee just to deal with Ms. --

15

Ms. Lee's comments at this time and all others

16

regarding the same areas be brought up later?

17

CHAIR MATEO:

If it's the -- the wish of the body to

18

go over the policy again after this round,

19

then

--

then that's fine for me.
I f it -- if it's easier for all of us to

20
21

address the specific section in its entirety as

22

we are reviewing the

23

fine.

24

Whether you want to address additional items in

25

the same section, if the Members have no

You know,

--

the policy, then it's

I don't really have a problem.
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1

objections, that's fine for me.

2

have a preference.

3

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I don't really

Go ahead.
Chairman, then I would just

4

ask if maybe Ms. Lee has any comments to one of

5

our testi

6

We might want to state clearly that a complete

7

or 100 percent affordable project definitely

8

meets our -- our intent and purpose, and should

9

that be specifically stated in the ordinance as

10

er's statements regarding exemptions.

an exempted project?
Also, under Exemptions

11

and again, we

12

have Corporation Counsel that may wish to give

13

some comment.

14

subdivisions,

15

specific, immediate family member, then it

16

should be an affordable -- I would consider that

17

part of the affordability for the immediate

18

family person, and would that not be considered

19

something this Committee would like to reaffirm

20

as affordable?

21

CHAIR MATEO:

22
23
24
25

When we talk about family
if the intent is to go to the

Thank you.
Ms. Lee, would you like to comment?

MS. LEE:

Yes, thank you.
We were going to add an exemption

recommend adding an exemption to

(B), and it

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 3/2/06

45

1

would be 4, No.4.

We were recommending that a

2

project -- under 4,

"a project developed by a

3

government entity, an HRS 201G-18 project,

4

and/or an affordable housing project approved by

5

the Director," would be added to number -- to

6

exemptions.
And the reason why we are suggesting

7

8

that -- or "an affordable housing project

9

approved by the Director" be added is because

10

not only could there be a non-profit project,

11

but there could be actually a for-profit project

12

that should be exempted from -- from this

13

ordinance.

14

recommendation,

15

So that was going to be our
for -- to add No.4.

As far as family subdivisions, we have

16

no problem if you added that, too, as an

17

exemption.

18

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

And again

and again,

19

Mr. Chairman, my understanding of this family

20

subdivision is it is to go to the immediate

21

family member.

22

CHAIR MATEO:

Correct.

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Like from the father to the

24

daughter or the son.

And I think we have -- we

25

have had a pretty long policy, understood
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 3/2/06

46

1

policy,

2

supported that type of -- of subdivisions.

3

about how we,

in the past and early,

I think we may want to consider that if

4

it is then sold to a independent third party,

5

whether or not, then, after that point,

6

conform or should applicability of this

7

ordinance then be considered.

8

maybe this Committee would like to consider

9

later, Chairman, but at this point, those are

should

That is something

10

the two areas that I appreciate you allowing me

11

to bring up under this section.

12
13

CHAIR MATEO:

Points well taken.

Thank you very

much, Mr. Hokama.

14

Staff, note it.

15

Ms. And -- Ms. Johnson.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

And -- and along with that

17

same comment made by Council Chair Hokama,

I

18

think that any, kind of, you know, where it is a

19

family lot or family subdivision that is

20

occurring, anything that would actually be

21

involving partitioning of a non-family member

22

and I think we went over in another forum what

23

is happening under partitioning, where an

24

outside party will come in.

25

will sell to that outside party.

The family member
And then all
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1

of a sudden, you have someone who is a

2

non-member of that family who is actually

3

forcing the sale of, in some cases, you know,

4

the entire property.
So I -- I really think that somehow if

5

6

we could integrate wording in that so that it

7

doesn't go to outside entities.

8

cases, even family members, when they build

9

their home, they do it under family subdivision.

Because in some

10

And then some of the kids, you know, through

11

divorce or whatever, it goes to outside parties.

12

So I -- I think that that really is a

13

concern, though, because then the affordability

14

goes out the window.

15

really not met, and it's a speculative situation

16

again.

17
18

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO:

19

Thank you.
Ms. Lee.

20

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

21

CHAIR MATEO:

22

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

23

24
25

The purpose and intent is

Chair.

Mr. Pontanilla.
I agree with Member Anderson,

regarding partitions -- sorry, again.

Johnson.

In regards to partition, does the County
or the State have jurisdiction?

And if it is
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1

the State, how do we -- how do we handle this

2

thing?

3

4
5

CHAIR MATEO:

Mr. Kushi, would you be -- would you be

aware?
MR. KUSHI:

Mr. Chair, if I understand the question

6

correctly, partition is a legal process that

7

goes through a Circuit Court, State Circuit

8

Court, and any order of partition, if the

9

decision is to subdivide, the Court would then

10

say,

"Okay.

I order a subdivision subject to

11

the County subdivision laws."

12

eventually come back to us.

13

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

14

MR. KUSHI:

15

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

16

MR. KUSHI:

17

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

20
21

For approval?

Pardon me?
For approval?

For compliance and approval.
Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

18
19

So it would

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.
Ms. Lee -- I am sorry.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah,

Ms. Tavares.

I'm sorry.

Before we

22

get further on into this,

I think there's some

23

areas that, you know, we have been discussing

24

today that could be tweaked, and then given the

25

testimony that we received today and earlier,
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areas that we could refine.
But I think that,

2

just as we did the TVR

3

bill the other day, that we could send this,

4

know,

5

really big things that we need to change right

6

now.

7

you would

8

it, after the budget, so that we can refine some

9

of these areas.

send it forward,

you

unless there's, you know,

And at the same time,

I was hoping that

you would still have meetings about

I think that the family subdivision area

10
11

is definitely one area that needs to be refined

12

because we -- you know,

13

couple of family subdivisions that the parents

14

started out with the best of intentions to

15

subdivide the land and give them to their -- to

16

their kids, and then the kids,

17

whatever reason, went around and sold it to the

18

third party.

19

subdivisions, there should be some conditions

20

under which they have to comply at some point

21

when it's sold to the third party, or it's no

22

longer in the family.

23

things, you know, we could continue to work on

24

in

25

I personally know of a

in turn,

for

And if we are exempting family

So I think those kind of

Co~~ittee.

Also, what Ms. Lee is suggesting for
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1

Condition 4, we could probably, you know,

2

include that or not at this point in time,

3

then put it in later.

4

and

I would want to have further discussion

5

regarding the projects approved by the Director,

6

and maybe it's subject to the approval of the

7

Council also.

8

flexibility,

9

projects that have a public-private partnership,

And in order to provide as much
you know, as possible, to work on

10

for-profit,

11

you know, get all of these relationships going I

12

think is great.

13

we have a -- an oversight responsibility on

14

those -- on those projects that are being

15

negotiated with non-profits and for-profits.

16
17

non-profit, to let us be able to,

But at the same time,

I think

Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you, Member Tavares.

And it's

18

the intent of the Chair to do exactly that.

19

the last nine months, we have a working

20

document,

21

know, great from a lot of different entities

22

and -- and participants.

23

For

and the contribution has been, you

So I am comfortable in being able, you

24

know, at -- at the end of today's meeting to ask

25

the Members, you know,

if we are ready to send
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1

this document to the Planning Commission for

2

their review and input.

3

continue to morph, because you better believe

4

that when it comes back from the Planning

5

Commission, we are going to have a lot of

6

suggestions, a lot of recommendations.

7

know, that's when,

8

and the Planning Department has informed us that

9

we should get -- get the response back from the

Because this will

And,

you

for us, when we get it back,

10

respective Planning Commissions after budget, so

11

we are looking at about July.
So, starting at that point, the work

12
13

actually begins for us to actually finalize the

14

document because, you know, their

15

recommendations are going to be important for us

16

to consider.

17

individuals submitting recommendations.

18

Department is providing recommendations.

19

that point, we will take a couple of our

20

meetings to work on finalizing the document

21

before getting ready to submit it to the full

22

Council.

23

We -- we have continued

So, the work will continue.

The
So, at

This is

24

work in progress.

And until we get it back and

25

until we are satisfied with all of our tweaking
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1

and our deletions and additions,

2

about September or so, August/September, when we

3

actually can come to the decision whether we are

4

ready with the final document, on the policy

5

itself.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.

Thank you.
Ms. Lee.

8

9

Okay.

I am looking at

MS. LEE:

10

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
Under (C), adjustment, we are

11

recommending that you delete the words,

"the

12

absence of any reasonable relationship or nexus

13

between the impact of the development and either

14

the number of the residential workforce housing

15

units required or the amount of the in-lieu

16

fee".

17

And instead, we are saying that --

18

recommending that the waiver be based on a

19

substantial change in plans, conditions, and/or

20

extenuating circumstances.

21

The reason why we are making this

22

recommendation is because we don't believe the

23

intent of this ordinance is to -- that this --

24

that this ordinance, what it requires in terms

25

of housing or fees,

is meant to be an impact
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1

fee.

Because if it's meant to be an impact fee,

2

you have to follow different criteria and you

3

preceded by a full-blown independent study,

4

which not -- which has not been done.

5

So, we suggest we use the other words so

6

that you don't give the impression that you have

7

to establish a nexus, which is part of the

8

definition of an impact fee.

9

reason for that.

10

Now, under

II

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

12

MS. LEE:

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

16
17

18

(C) (3) -Ms. Lee, could you repeat

that language change, please.

13

15

So that's the

Okay.

The first sentence would say -No,

just the change in the

language.
MS. LEE:

Oh,

"A substantial change in the plans,

conditions, and/or extenuating circumstances".
CHAIR MATEO:

And, Ms. Lee, if I can ask Mr. Kushi

19

to -- to comment on that, that change.

20

only reason I am asking Mr. Kushi is because

21

that language where the recommended deletion

22

includes is language that Mr. Kushi recommended

23

to us.

24

MR. KUSHI:

25

And the

Yes, Mr. Chair.
I preface my comments first by saying
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1

that we have not had an opportunity to discuss

2

at -- Ms. Lee's proposed changes, so this is

3

really in the blind.

4

about section (C) (1), adjustments, that language

5

was taken directly out of a California ordinance

6

that we were trying to follow.

7

discuss this further with Ms. Lee, but as of

8

now,

9

proposals.

But as to her comments

I need to

I would strongly disagree with her

This provides -- the intent of this

10
11

provision is to provide people like, what

12

Charlie Jencks says, comes in with 100 percent

13

affordable project.

14

with the provisions of this chapter, he can come

15

in to you and say,

16

What more do you want?

17

waive some of these provisions."

18

intent of that, this provision, this chapter.

19

And instead of complying

"Look, it's 100 percent.
Please exempt me or

Or a family subdivision,

That is the

a ten-lot

20

family subdivision comes in and says,

21

know,

22

all for free.

23

Please do not make me pay an in-lieu fee."

24

is the mechanism.

25

I have ten kids.

"Well, you

I am going to give it

What more affordable do you want?
This

This also was intended to comply with
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1

the legal basis of the California court that

2

upheld the City of Napa's ordinance,

3

this is not such a bad ordinance because it does

4

provide a mechanism for modification.

There is

5

a due process clause or availability.

So that

6

was the intent, but again, maybe Alice is

7

talking about something else.

8
9

saying that

I do agree with her that this is not an
impact fee.

This ordinance is not an impact

10

fee.

It is an ordinance requiring

11

requirements that apply generally to all

12

projects, not individually,

13

it's case by case, then you have various other

14

requirements which then requires an analysis of

15

the Nolan and Dolan requirements.

case by case.

17

to

18

those are my comments, Mr. Chair.

20
21

If

Again, we have not had an opportunity

16

19

that has

to discuss this with the Department,

CHAIR MATEO:

so

Thank you, Mr. -- thank you, Mr. Kushi.
Okay.

Ms. Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I -- I -- at this time,

22

Mr. Chair,

I'd prefer to leave the wording in

23

the way that Mr. Kushi structured it only

24

because there has been legal precedent.

25

many times when court cases have substantial
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

And

HHS 3/2/06

56

1

reliance on language, it -- it really is a

2

defense, you know,

3

policy.

4

should anyone challenge the

But I agree with him, that that's our

5

whole goal and objective is to provide some

6

flexibility.

7

previous comments that were made by members of

8

the public, that, you know, we needed to have

9

some kind of leeway to address concerns that

And that was in response to

10

can't be addressed in any legislation because

11

circumstances are so different.

12
13
14

So I would just be in favor of leaving
it the way it is.
CHAIR MATEO:

15
16

Thank you.

Thank you.
Ms. Lee.

MS. LEE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

17

We still hold our position.

18

No.3, the decision by the Council by

19

resolution shall be final.

20

adjustment, or waiver is granted by the Council,

21

any substantive subsequent change -- we are

22

suggesting that you add the word "substantive"

23

subsequent change or modification as determined

24

by the Director in, adding that,

25

the development shall invalidate the reduction,

If a reduction,

in use within
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adjustment, or waiver previously granted.

2

We -- we do this in the cases -- in

3

cases for the 201G applications.

It's -- it is

4

just a practical -- to us,

5

matter; however, you should take that one.

it is a practical

Then in .040, it's more clarification,

6
7

again.

It's same -- same thing as I mentioned

8

before.

9

really speaks to ownership and not -- not

Deleting "condominium."

Condominium

10

necessarily multi-family or the type of

11

construction.

12

So, offer for sale single-family or

13

multi family residential workforce housing units

14

and/or undeveloped lots.

15

I think -- I am assuming that the

16

analyst just left that out and meant to put that

17

in,

"and/or undeveloped lots."

18

We don't believe there's a need for,

19

"with two, three,

four bedrooms within the

20

Community Plan."

We didn't believe that's

21

that's necessary.

22

Then,

further down, under a developer

23

may partner with a non-profit organization,

24

we -- we believe the word "provide" is -- is

25

more practical than the word "construct" because
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1

there are instances where developers come and

2

rehabilitate or re -- totally redevelop an

3

existing unit or project that was no longer used

4

as affordable.

5

situations, and to use the word "construct"

6

would be very restrictive.

We -- we come across those

Then on the next page, under .050,

7

8

Residential workforce housing credits, we

9

believe the Council is being, perhaps, overly

10

generous in some cases here.

11

under (A), subject to the approval of the

12

Director, credits "may"

13

"shall" be given under the circumstances, the

14

following circumstances, and changing "shall" to

15

"may."

16

given.

17

So we are adding,

be given rather than

"May" be given instead of "shall" be

We believe that perhaps a table could

18

be -- if you really wanted to keep this,

19

should be created so that more of a credit would

20

be given for the low end, and maybe a full

21

credit for the low end, half a credit for the

22

the mid-housing units,

23

for the expensive, you know, the above moderate,

24

rather than everybody -- all the three types of

25

income categories having the same credit.

a table

and a quarter of a credit
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1

So anyway, we thought maybe you would

2

want to look at that again.

3

CHAIR MATEO:

4

MS.

Thank you.

On the next page, we are looking

under

5

Deed restrictions, we would add a No.4, an

6

owner of a residential housing unit may not

7

refinance, place a second mortgage, or any other

8

encumbrances on the property without first

9

securing the written consent of the Director.

10

Because, conceivably, an owner could

11

just second mortgage the house up to the hilt,

12

and that's not what you intended -- it's -- then

13

it's be hard -- then it will be hard to keep

14

that unit in affordability for 25 years if we

15

allow them to do that.
And then, let's see --

16

17

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Mr. Chair.

18

CHAIR MATEO:

19

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

20

she is suggesting,

21

talks, and -- and so, is there a way we can get

22

these in writing?

Go ahead, Ms. Anderson.

23

MS. LEE:

24

CHAIR MATEO:

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Some of these changes that
I can't write as fast as she

Yes.
Yes.
Before we pass this out, or
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make any changes?

2

CHAIR MATEO:

Yes.

3

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

4

MS. LEE:

Okay.

Yes.
Thank you.

And then, let me see if the numbers

5

are the same -- page 10, under Eligibility

6

criteria.

7

clari

8

"have a gross annual family income, not to

9

include the income of minors, which does not

Eligibility criteria, No.3,

just for

cation, here, we would suggest the words,

10

exceed 160 percent of the Maui County's median

11

income as established by HUD."

12

clarification.

That's just a

And then further down, next sentence,

13

14

"Initial determination for compliance with the

15

maximum gross annual family income provision

16

shall be made by the Division or the developer's

l7

designated management company for the initial

18

sale of projects."

19

We are suggesting for the sale of

20

"units," rather than "projects."

21

minor change there.

22

Again, No.4, add,

So, a pretty

"have total assets

23

that -- which do not exceed the maximum gross

24

annual income by applicable family size based on

25

HUD's median annual income for the County of
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Maui."
The rest, Mr. Chair, are fairly minor

2

3

changes,

4

telephone number but the fax number and e-mail

5

address, things like that.

6

for instance, adding not only the

So I think I have covered the major

7

points that we are making -- asking you to

8

consider.

9

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank -- thank you, Ms. Lee.
Members, we are going to take our

10
11

morning break at this point.

12

copies of the

13

changes that the Department is providing for us,

14

and we will make that available to the Members

15

when we get back from the break.

16

will take a 15-minute recess at this point.

17

(Gavel.)

18

RECESS:

10:25 a.m.

19

RECONVENE:

10:47 a.m.

20

CHAIR MATEO:

(Gavel.)

We will make

the proposed and recommended

We will -- we

Meeting will reconvene.

21

Members, thank you very much for -- for the

22

break.

23

You all have a copy of the ordinance

24

as -- that indicates the recommended

25

changes/additions to the ordinance.

If there
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1

are any specific areas that the Members are

2

interested in having clarified, Ms. Lee will be

3

able to address some of the questions that --

4

that the Members may have.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR MATEO:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chair.

Go ahead, Ms. Tavares.
Yeah, when Ms. Lee started

8

her review, she had said something about the

9

Purpose section.

So are her changes reflected

10

already in that section, or if Ms. Lee can

11

address

12
13

MS. REVELS:

Her changes are already reflected in the

Purpose that was printed in the current version.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

Okay.

Thank you.

And while you are having the chance to

16

go through the changes, maybe -- maybe Mr. Kushi

17

could provide comment in terms of the letter we

18

had forwarded to Corp. Counsel regarding --

19

regarding the policy.

20

process of being finalized and -- and submitted

21

to Committee, but if you can just give us a --

22

MR. KUSHI:

I know it's in the

Right, Mr. Chair.
I refer you to -- I mean,

23

I'm -- I'm

24

going to speak on the letter dated October 4th,

25

'05.
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1

CHAIR MATEO:

2

MR. KUSHI:

Right.
Addressed to Mr. Moto from yourself,

3

which asks four separate questions.

4

followed up by a letter dated January 27,

5

from yourself to Mr. Moto asking another

6

question.

CHAIR MATEO:

9

If -- if you are

you have responses ready,

10
11

'06,

Would you want me to read?

7

8

And it was

yeah.

And also,

if

if you could just

provide them.
MR. KUSHI:

Right.
Again, these are our verbal responses to

12
13

be followed up in writing.
~~TEO:

14

CHAIR

15

MR. KUSHI:

Right.
On your October 4th,

'OS, request, your

16

first question is whether the Council has the

17

authority through amendments to the Maui County

18

Code to record the following:

19

applicants for State Land Use District Boundary

20

Amendments involving less than 15 acres comply

21

with the County's AHR, Affordable Housing

22

Requirements.

One, that

Please explain.

Question -- response would be yes,

23
24

provided that -- again, with the understanding

25

that,

for District Boundary Amendments involving
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1

properties 15 acres or less, the County has sole

2

jurisdiction.

3

Commission, then it comes up to this body for

4

approval.

5

Code itself,

it does provide for imposition of

6

conditions.

I don't have the correct

7

the exact cite, but it does also, but it does

8

provide for the authority to provide conditions

9

or impose conditions, which would include

10

It goes through the Planning

Again,

in the statute itself,

in the

I mean,

affordable housing.

11

Again, there should be some rational

12

relationship considering the impacts of these

13

the project as to why the conditions are

14

imposed.

15

Two, whether the applicants for

16

non-decennial Community Plan Amendments comply

17

with the County Affordable Housing Requirements.

18

Please explain.

19

Again, the answer would be yes, but

20

again,

21

itself, as well as the General Plan, these are

22

various

23

are ordinances; but yet,

24

guides in that they don't say "X" amount of

25

housing units.

our understanding of the Community Plan

they are statutory requirements; they
they are basically

They basically say,
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1

property or these areas, the goal is to provide

2

affordable housing, etc., etc.

3

But again, to some extent, not being

4

real specific, you can impose -- you have the

5

authority to impose various conditions.

6
7

Three -- that was a very weak
explanation, by the way, but anyway, moving on.

8
9

Three, that applicants seeking to
establish a Project District comply with the

10

County Affordable Housing Requirements.

11

the answer would be yes.

12

Again,

A project -- a Project District

13

application in itself is a special zoning

14

district.

15

District ordinance, in your Maui County Code,

16

you can impose various conditions not only for

17

affordable housing but for parks,

18

etc.

19

with the Maui Lani project.

20

have done it before, and you can continue to do

21

it.

22

So, in accordance with the Project

for roads,

I believe you are going through that now
So, in essence, you

Four, that all residential projects,

23

including property which does not require land

24

use approvals for development, comply with the

25

County Affordable Housing Requirements.
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The answer, again,

is yes, and this is

2

exactly what you are doing here.

3

requirements will not apply to land use

4

approvals in the traditional sense.

5

traditional sense means District Boundary

6

Amendments, Change in Zoning, Community Plan

7

Amendments.

8

the time the project is actually ready to go.

9

These

The

This ordinance would apply to -- at

And again, our analysis will include a

10

legal discussion as to specific conditions

11

imposed -- conditions imposed on specific

12

projects versus the overall generally applicable

13

ordinance, which we believe this ordinance is.

14

Moving on to your last question,

of

15

January 27th,

16

not the proposed Amendment No.4, which we just

17

described, describing this ordinance,

18

all residential projects, including property

19

which does not require land use approvals for

20

development, comply with the afford -- comply

21

with the County's Affordable Housing

22

Requirements, will make the draft policy a land

23

use ordinance requiring Planning Commission

24

review.

25

'06, you asked at -- whether or

requiring

Initially, we were -- I was of the
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1

impression that it did.

However, researching

2

the matter further -- and again, to be followed

3

up in writing, Mr. Chair -- our office has

4

historically, in the recent history, anyway,

5

since previous Corp. Counsel, Takayesu, has

6

maintained the position that the -- these types

7

of ordinances -- or this ordinance,

8

specifically, would not require -- require

9

referral to the Planning Commissions pursuant to

10

the Charter provision, Section 8-8.4, which in

11

essence states that the Planning Commission, all

12

Planning Commissions, all three Planning

13

Commissions, shall review other proposed land

14

use ordinances and amendments thereto prepared

15

by the Director of Planning or the Council,

16

etc., etc.

17

In its review of your Bill 84,

recently

18

passed, several years ago, then First Deputy

19

Corporation Counsel Mr. Moto did respond saying

20

that he did not think and our

21

be of the position that the Bill 84 itself did

22

not need referral as it was not an ordinance

23

that would revise or amend anything in -- in

24

Title 19.

25

0

ce of -- would

Again, that was consistent with the
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1

response given back, way back in -- not way

2

back, but back in 1998, when then Corporation

3

Counsel Deputy Corporation Counsel Kelly Cairns

4

advised this body that a bill adopting a

5

subdivision moratorium under Title 18 likewise

6

did not require Planning Commission review.

7

So, such being the case, our office

8

would be consistent and again say that since

9

this is a bill not amending Title 19, and in

10

fact is a new ordinance

new ordinance to be

11

under Chapter 2, it was

it does not require

12

Planning Commission review.

13

say -- we are not saying that it doesn't -- it

14

should not be reviewed by the other Planning

15

Commissions.

16

CHAIR MATEO:

However, we don't

Thank you.

17

Any questions?

18

Ms. Anderson.

19

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

20

Mr. Kushi,

Thank -- thank you.
just to distill it down to

21

one sentence, basically, only amendments to

22

Title 19 require Planning Commission review?

23

MR. KUSHI:

Simply, yes.

24

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

25

MR. KUSHI:

Thank you.

Title 19 covers concerns,

zoning
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1

ordinances,

land use ordinances.

2

zoning and density and whatever the knick-knacks

3

of development, but also other minor

4

miscellaneous land use ordinances.

5

believe that the Charter provision would cover

6

anything in Title 19, including this other

7

miscellaneous land use ordinances.

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

CHAIR MATEO:

10

But not only

And we

Thank you.

Thank you.
Thank you, Mr. Kushi.

And we will be

11

looking forward to getting the -- the written

12

responses.

13

Members, you have had the opportunity of

14

going through the ordinance with the proposed

15

recommendations from the Department.

16

there -- is there any specific section you would

17

like to go through at this particular point?

18
19

Are

If -- Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

You know,

I think that

20

what

21

just go through what we have got here, now that

22

it is in writing, and then integrate some of the

23

comments if we agree or disagree.

24

or stick with the language that we have in our

25

current ordinance,

you know,

I guess what we could do is

Either that,

and as part of the
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1

discussion

2

made reference to one of the areas where she

3

suggested a table,

4

kind of a formula.

5

because I believe Ms. Lee also

I think it was based on some

And maybe what she may be willing to do,

6

unless there's something we see, you know, that

7

really stands out, we could actually send this

8

along, you know,

9

Planning Commissions because I think she makes

for review, with the various

10

some good points but

11

with her on her wording of having the Director

12

of Housing and Human Concerns make a

13

determination, but in some situations,

14

think that "with Council approval"

15

going to be needed because, ultimately, we are

16

going to have to live with whatever gets

17

adopted.

18
19
20

in some cases,

I agree

I also

is -- is also

So I -- I have no preference, Mr. Chair,
and I really want to see this move forward.
CHAIR MATEO:

Maybe -- thank you, Ms. Johnson.

21

Maybe what we can do,

22

able to, take -- you know, by

23

showing us the areas that -- that Ms. --

24

Ms. Lee's comments changed because some of

25

some of Ms. Lee's recommendations and comments

if staff is

is

by walking or
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1

were already -- we already made the changes in

2

the ordinance itself, so some of it that we

3

covered was already existing in -- in the

4

document.
So maybe if staff is able to just

5
6

highlight the areas that change occurred that we

7

did not have originally.

8
9

MS. REVELS:

A majority of Ms. Lee's changes are --

are new to this draft.

Really, the only change

10

that she was suggesting that

11

in the draft already is just the Purpose.

12

all the rest of here changes are

13

the current draft that's before the Committee.

14

CHAIR MATEO:

15

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

16

CHAIR MATEO:

17

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

that is included
So

are new to

Okay.
Chair.

Go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
Just a question on one of the

18

items that was in conflict with our Corporation

19

Counsel.

20

This

lS

on page No.4

[sic].

I think Corporation Counsel indicated on

21

(C), Adjustments, No.1, that this particular

22

area here would answer some of the questions in

23

regards to some of the testifiers that came up

24

testifying that what -- what if the project was

25

140 -- 100 percent affordable.

And according to
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1

Corporation Counsel, that would cover this.

2

I think what Ms. Lee had included, or deleted,

3

is part of the original wording for that

4

particular area,

(C) (1) .

5

CHAIR MATEO:

6

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

9
10
11
12

And

And your preference would be to -My preference is to --

leave the -- the language that Corp.

Counsel has provided to us at this point?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

-- leave the language as it

is.
CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

Any additional comments on that

particular section?

13

Mr. Pontanilla, cite the page number

14

on -- on --

15

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

16

CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

On page 4 [sic).

Thank you.

17

Adjustments,

18

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

19

CHAIR MATEO:

That was under

(C)?

Okay.

Under Adjustment, yeah.

And just -- just for information

20

purposes, once we get the information or the

21

comments back from the Planning Commission, for

22

us, this is where, you know, we would be able to

23

take whatever information that we would like to

24

include, once we get it back, because that's

25

when the work,

for us, starts.
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So I guess at that particular point,

1

if

2

that's an issue for the Department, we can again

3

have

4

point for us, couple of months down the road.

5

Okay.

have it addressed at that particular

6

VICE-CHAIR FONTANILLA:

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9
10
11

Okay.

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson.
One thing in general that

I -- I want to -- and I don't know, this was
kind of prompted by something Mr. Kushi said.
Where we have granted, let's say,

12

through land use changes any zoning change or

13

land use change at all that has affordable

14

conditions attached to it,

15

certain, though, that if there was something

16

that we had attached to a condition, where it

17

said it was 50 percent, and now the requirement

18

is only 30 percent, that I want to have wording

19

inserted in this document that ensures whichever

20

is the higher.

21

they had 50 percent but we are only coming

22

forward with the 30 percent policy, that the

23

policy which results in a greater number of

24

affordable units or a greater requirement is the

25

applicable policy.

You know,

I want to make

so in other words,

if

So that if they had only a
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1

10 percent requirement but now they are only

2

just coming forward to build,

3

old 10 percent to be applicable.

4

better if the applicability is at the time that

5

they are actually coming forward.

I don't want that
I think it's

So I don't know if Mr. Kushi has any

6
7

comment about that, if it's able to be

8

accomplished, or if it's, you know, even legal.

9

But I

just want something to be implemented so

10

that if we did make a greater requirement, that

11

they can't come out and now, say, oh, well,

12

because your current policy is now only

13

30 percent, we are only going to do 30 percent.

14
15
16
17

You understand what I am saying?
CHAIR MATEO:

Mr. Kushi, can you -- are you prepared

to respond?
MR. KUSHI:

Mr. Chair, if I understand the question

18

and the situation, this would be covered at page

19

3, under Ms. Lee's draft, under Section .030

20

as in boy, Exemptions.

21

following shall not be applied -- shall not

22

apply.

23

following:

24

housing requirement currently in effect and

25

approved prior to the effective date of this

(B)

No.1 would say that the

The chapter shall not apply to the
Development subject to an affordable
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ordinance.
So if you are saying that -- let's say

2
3

XYZ project went through the nine yards two

4

years ago and had a 50 percent requirement, and

5

this year we pass this ordinance, which requires

6

30 percent -- is that your situation?

7

We would say that it would -- that

8

requirement of 50 percent runs with the zoning

9

ordinance.

So, notwithstanding the lower

10

requirement now, it's still a condition of

11

zoning.

12

If they want to amend it, they would

13

have to do a rezoning, an amendment to zoning,

14

which would come to this body.
Now, the reverse would be, let's say ABC

15
16

project two years ago had a 10 percent

17

requirement, and now this thing passes this year

18

requiring 30 percent.

19

obligated for 10 percent.

20

line.

21

greater requirement, we would get really

22

whacked.

23

They would still only be
They are under the

To go back retroactively and impose a

Now, No.2 -- No.2 says, you know,

24

again -- and I believe Ms. Lee touched on this.

25

This would say -- this would cover future
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1

developments or future applications before this

2

body.

3

this ordinance has passed, and you impose a

4

20 percent requirement, knowing that the

5

ordinance says 30, then it's up to you.

If ABC-2 project comes before you after

6

Or ABC-2 application can come in and

7

say, okay, we will abide by Chapter 2.96,

8

specifically applies to, you know.

9

this -- they will just follow the ordinance.

10

says

Then -- then

But if you apply a 50 percent

11

requirement over and above the existing proposed

12

ordinance, then we believe that's within your

13

power.

Again, this thing will not apply.

14

And the last one is of course a

15

subdivision that or building permits that have

16

slid under the line.

17

apply this retroactively.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Our whole intent is not to

Okay.

With regard to the

19

building

20

though, you are saying that anybody that goes

21

for a building permit that's in one of these

22

categories would also be bound by the changes

23

that run with the land?

24
25

MR. KUSHI:

The

property.

the issuance of the building permit,

changes in zoning run with the
So any building permit should, you

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090 Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 3/2/06

77

1

know, that -- hopefully, Public Works will look

2

at the property and say, you know, this is part

3

of the conditions of zoning.

4

administrative follow-up.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Again, that's a

But if I understand

6

what you are saying, then,

7

have had a 10 percent requirement and the

8

subdivision has been sitting there for 10 years

9

or 15 years or 20 years, whatever it might be,

is even though we may

10

you are saying that even if someone comes

11

forward and wants to do it currently, that that

12

old zoning and the land use change that went

13

with the zoning and any requirements would

14

basically run with the land and would be

15

applicable and would supersede anything we would

16

do here?

17

MR. KUSHI:

Is that what you are saying?

Should say supersede.

18

grand fathered in.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

MR. KUSHI:

21

They are

Grandfathered.

We use that layman's term, yeah.
That you -- not you, but somebody else

22

on this Council did it ten years ago.

23

take that back.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

You can't

I guess, Mr. Chair, what I

have great difficulty is that when somebody's
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1

had an ancient land use entitlement, but then

2

the person who's actually going to build the

3

individual home, who was not the original

4

developer,

5

occurs on that home, what kind of home it is,

6

mean,

7

some kind of a need because they are building

8

now.

if you look at the actual impact that
I

every single person, basically, creates

And while that may have been granted,

9
10

you know,

11

saying,

12

yesterday's dollars to come now in a policy,

13

you are asking for your building permit to be

14

granted now.

15

responsibility based on the current conditions?

16

You know, maybe there's a different formula.

17

But I think everybody, you know, has an impact,

18

and particularly if they are building a home

19

that is really,

20

high end.

21

years and years ago,

I am kind of

look, you are coming forward and using
and

So don't you have some

really not affordable and it's

So to me,

I don't know.

Maybe it's

22

social engineering.

23

if Mr. Kushi says it's -- you know,

24

is contained in here,

25

But I still have some kind of a concern that are

Call it what you want.

But

this is what

I guess then so be it.
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1

we going to really achieve what we want to

2

achieve?

3

you know, even what we are drafting is really

4

not going to make much of a difference.

5

that -- I guess that's where my conflict comes

6

in or my problem.

7

8

And

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO:

9
10

Because on some of these older areas,

Thank you.
Mr. Kushi.

MR. KUSHI:

Mr. Chair, Member Johnson,

I am not sure

11

if this is going to give you any more relief or

12

comfort, but what you are saying may be true.

13

But again, you know, this body has considered

14

that previously, when Member Pontanilla

15

introduced the -- and I am not sure where it is,

16

but an -- an -- an amendment to Title 19, on the

17

conditional zoning, which basically is -- if I

18

recall,

19

zoning regarding affordable housing, that the

20

applicant or developer shall do it within five

21

years.

22

says that if there's any conditional

And I think that's a bonding provisions,

23

but, you know,

24

that long time, you know, people sitting on

25

their rights situation.

again, this body did consider

And I believe I
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1

that comes to fruition,

2

have a five-year period to force affordable

3

housing projects.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And thank you for reminding

5

of that -- me of that.

6

still in Planning?

7

MR. KUSHI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9
10
11

12
13
14

And where is that?

It's

I don't know.

listening.
CHAIR MATEO:

then at least you will

Mr. Foley,

I hope,

is

He has his work to do.

Thank you.
Ms. Johnson -- Ms. Anderson.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I am going to put a big A on

my forehead -- or maybe I won't,

second thought.

You know, we already have a provision in

15

Title 19 that requires zoning conditions to be

16

implemented within five years of the zoning,

17

if -- if -- if the conditions are not

18

implemented, or if the developer does not go

19

forward with the project, this Council has the

20

right to rescind the zoning.

21

So -- and I appreciate Member

22

Pontanilla's efforts, but I think it's being

23

stalled in Planning.

24

25

And I am going read this just so
everybody is clear.

And also, maybe this is

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc; (808)524-2090
Fax; (808)524-2596

and

HHS 3/2/06

81

1

something that we should start doing, Mr. Chair,

2

is that we have the option in conditional

3

zoning, to require a bond to cover the zoning

4

conditions, and should the conditions not be

5

fulfilled, we can call the bond and then have

6

the County take that bond money and fulfill the

7

conditions whether they go forward with their

8

project or not.

9

So you know,

it just seems like

10

everything always falls -- falls in favor of the

11

developer, and I think we need to start using

12

some of the tools we have.

13

Failure to fulfill any conditions on a

14

zone change within the specified time

15

limitations may be grounds for -- for the

16

enactment of ordinances to restore the zoning to

17

the previous zoning district or initiate a claim

18

on the bond.

19

Now,

I know people are going to say,

20

well, a lot of them didn't have time conditions.

21

But under conditional zoning, it says conditions

22

to be imposed must have been performed prior to

23

Council action on the rezoning, which is what

24

happens in many jurisdictions, and I think we

25

should start thinking about that.
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Or be enforceable by the County so as to

1

2

ensure performance after Council action.

3

condition shall be fulfilled within the time

4

limitation set by the Council, or if no time

5

limitations are set, within a maximum of five

6

years from the date the ordinance is in effect.

7

8

So

The

and it gives other specifications

on how that's supposed to happen.

9

So that is already in our Code,

10

Mr. Chairman, and I think we need to start using

11

it, and maybe ask the Planning Department to

12

bring forward to us all those lands that have

13

had zoning in place for many years that have

14

never gone forward, and we should just pass an

15

ordinance and rescind all the zoning because

16

conditions have changed over the years.

17

the zoning is no longer applicable.

18

might force some people to fulfill the

19

conditions of their zoning if they know that

20

they are going lose the entitlement on the

21

property.

22

And it

So I just wanted to clarify that.

23

CHAIR MATEO:

24

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

25

Maybe

Thank you very much.
And -- and while I have the

floor, Mr. Chair, I appreciate you giving me
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time as a non-Member.

2

Will there be any time for any of us to

3

make any other suggestions beyond responding to

4

Ms. Lee's?

5

CHAIR MATEO:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

Now lS the time.

Now is the time.
Well,

I -- I will yield to

other Members.

10

CHAIR MATEO:

11

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

12

CHAIR MATEO:

13

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

14

Now is the time?

Okay.
In case they have questions.

Ms. Anderson.
Thank you, Chair.

I would like to draw attention to

15

section -- well, depending on what you are

16

looking at, page 6,

17

housing restrictions - rental units.

18

.070, Residential workforce

First of all, before I get into this, my

19

main problem with this is one-third of the

20

rental units shall be for extremely low-income

21

residents.

22

says that extremely low income shall be

23

80 percent or less.

24

in the rental section, that we need to delineate

25

50 percent or less as being extremely low income

And the definition in this ordinance

And I think, particularly
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1

because otherwise, obviously, the people that

2

make 80 percent are going to have a better shot

3

at getting the rental units.

4

And of all the categories that are being

5

addressed in this ordinance,

6

50-percent-or-less category needs to be in its

7

own -- have its own category so that we are not

8

mixing it with SO-percent-income people because

9

50 percent or less is 35 percent of the

I think the

10

households in Maui County, Mr. Chairman,

11

70 -- above 50 percent,

12

17.S percent of the households.

13

And Members,

and

51 to SO percent, is

I have a doc trans'd this

14

information February 15th to this Committee

15

under this item if you want to see where I am

16

getting this.

17

Forecast Update, and they derive their

18

statistics from -- from DBED and various other

19

sources.

20

is the close -- closest we have to any actual

21

figures.

22

households, the percent of households, and what

23

their income range is.

24
25

It comes from the Socioeconomic

But as -- as far as I can tell, this

And it's broken down by the number of

And because you have one-third of the
rental units shall be for extremely low-income
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1

residents, that includes up to 80 percent.

2

I would like to see extremely low income be

3

everybody at 50 percent and below.

4

of course, then, that would have a domino

5

effect.

6

And

And -- and,

And I want to bring this up because I

7

think it's critical that we address this

8

ordinance to the actual need that we have here

9

on the land and not just, you know, pick numbers

10

out of the air that may sound fair because we

11

are giving -- and I will address that next,

12

get an opportunity, as far as the breakdowns

13

that we have in here for who gets -- how much of

14

the 30 percent affordable goes to which category

15

of income.

16

if I

If we don't -- if we don't -- if we

17

don't produce an ordinance that actually

18

addresses the demographics of Maui County, then

19

we may just be building affordable housing for

20

more people to move here and buy.

21

affordable housing that our current residents,

22

who are in desperate need right now,

23

to get into.

24
25

And you know,

We want

can afford

in the past, we defined

low income -- very low income is 50 percent and
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1

below.

And now very low income is 81 -- 81 to

2

100 percent.
In the past, we had low income as 51 to

3

4

80 percent, and now low income is 101 percent to

5

120 percent.

6

In the past, we defined moderate income

7

as 81 percent to 120 percent.

8

income is 121 to 140 percent.

Now, moderate

So it seems to me that, you know, we are

9
10

changing the definition of -- of what low and

11

moderate income people are, based on the fact

12

that the market is building for the extremely

13

high income, people that,

14

18 percent of our community, Mr. Chairman, earn

15

over 141 percent of the median income.

I mean, only -- only

So, I think we need to be very careful

16
17

that if we don't tie the percentages to the

18

actual demographic breakdown of income by

19

household in the County, then we are not going

20

to be solving the problem.
Sixty-nine point nine percent -- I am

21
22

going to repeat, 70 percent, for all intents and

23

purposes, 70 percent of our households in Maui

24

County earn 100 percent or below the median

25

income.

That's $62,350 for a household of four.
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So I think it's imperative that the

2

breakdowns that we have reflect these

3

demographics; otherwise, we are not -- we are

4

not serving the purpose that this ordinance is

5

meant to serve, and that's the workforce

6

population of Maui County.

7

So that being said,

I would like to see

8

adjustments to the breakdown for rentals.

9

would like to see adjustments to the breakdown

I

10

for who -- how many people in each category -- I

11

am sorry.

12

have got notes on both of them, two different

13

you have got 40 percent, and this is for -- for

14

sale units, Mr. Chair, under 060.

I am working on both of these, and I

15

Right now, the ordinance reads

16

40 percent of the ownership units shall be for

17

low-income residents.

18

100 to 120 percent, and that means that the

19

majority of our population will never have a

20

chance to own -- own a house.

21

are saying here?

22

So low income, again,

is

Is that what we

If 70 percent of our income [sic] earn

23

100 percent or below the median income, and the

24

lowest group that we are addressing for sale of,

25

you know, to purchase a house is being defined
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1

as low income,

2

leaving out 70 percent of our population.

3

I

101 to 120 percent, we are

don't think that's the intention here,

4

and I think we better look very closely at the

5

demographics of what the actual income of the

6

workforce population of Maui is; otherwise, you

7

know, we are just building more houses in the

8

in the 120-percent-above range for people to

9

come and buy that aren't working residents of

10

Maui County.
So I -- I would appreciate if we could

11

12

also look at the definitions and maybe adjust

13

those definitions because I

14

need a specific category and definition for

15

50 percent and below.

16

am adamant that we

After all, Mr. Chairman, this County,

17

this body, has geared this County to a service

18

industry, and that means 70 percent of our

19

our households, Chairman, not individual

20

residents but households, are making 100 percent

21

or below the median income.

22

the jobs that they have to work here are all

23

service-based, low -- predominantly low-income

24

jobs.

25

And that's because

So it's government's responsibility to
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1

address their housing needs in kind.

2

do us any good to be building more housing for

3

120 percent above the median income when it's

4

100 percent and below that are basically our

5

workforce residents who need the housing.

6

they deserve a shot at the American dream just

7

like everybody else.

8

this economy run.

9

they have -- they deserve as good a chance as

10

It doesn't

And

They are out there making

And, by God, they have --

anybody at getting home ownership.

11

So I think that we really need to

12

re-look at the definitions and at the breakdown

13

in how we are addressing what percentage of

14

median income that we are going to be applying

15

this to.

16

While I have the floor,

I would also

17

like to address one of the options to actual

18

actually building the housing is the in-lieu

19

contribution as well as the option to offer a

20

developable lot.

21

that we need to define what "developable lot"

22

really means, that there needs to be a

23

definition in there, whatever page that is.

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And I think,

first of all,

Page 3, Alice's.
Because while developable

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc; (808)524-2090
Fax; (808)524-2596

HHS 3/2/06

90

1

lot -- I guess it would be nice for us to have a

2

lot instead of just cash.

3

know that the main reason we have problems

4

getting affordable housing built is because we

5

don't have the land.

6

always be had.

7

I,

for one -- we all

And I mean,

cash can

Land is what's hard to get.

And I would like to see us -- yeah,

I

8

have it on page 5, top of page 5, in the second

9

printout we got today.

10

There is the ability to satisfy the

11

housing requirement with a developable or

12

developable lots -- that's a hard word -

13

are acceptable to the Director.

14

appreciate the term developable lots because we

15

certainly don't want land that we can't develop,

16

but what does that mean?

17

near infrastructure?

18

infrastructure is already there?

19

developable lot mean?

20

that

And I

Does that mean it's

Does that mean
What does the

And the reason I bring that up lS

21

because maybe we want

might want to look at

22

another category that would just be a percentage

23

of acreage.

24

900 acres for high-end luxury housing.

25

it be appropriate for us to get a percentage of

Let's say someone is developing
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1

that land somewhere that we could use to build

2

affordable housing for maybe the

3

100-percent-and-below people that the developers

4

don't want to build for?

5

And I want to bring to your attention

6

I will doc trans this to your Committee,

7

Mr. Chairman -- but the Waikoloa Beach Resort on

8

the Big Island, when they got their zoning, they

9

gave 276 acres to the County for the purpose of

10

developing affordable housing.

And right now,

11

the County of Hawaii is going forward with, in

12

partnership with a non-profit, using HRS 46-15,

13

which is an expedited process to develop

14

experimental and demonstration housing projects.

15

We -- we have the same option to do this.

16

also addressed in our County Code.

It's

17

They are doing a leasehold project, much

18

like I am sure many of us here are familiar with

19

the Vermont model, which is much like the

20

Vermont model, where you go in, you build the

21

housing on -- on property that -- you never own

22

the property, you own the house,

23

house always stays In an affordable category.

24

You get to realize so much percent equity

25

depending on how many years you have lived

so that the
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there.

2

Right now,

In Waikoloa, they are

3

building 1,200 residential units, Mr. Chairman,

4

on these 276 acres, that they have held, the

5

County has held for some time.

6

in the '80s that they -- I have to do some

7

further research.

8

bulletin.

9

I

I think it was

just found this in the OAQC

And I am going to plug this, too.

10

Anybody that wants to know more about

11

what is going on Statewide, they should be

12

reading this environmental notice.

13

every two weeks from OAQC, and it's also on

14

line.

It comes out

15

So I think that we need to look at this

16

kind of option because the large landowners who

17

are coming to us for entitlements, they are the

18

ones that hold all the land.

19

going to get any of that land in -- in a

20

position where we can partner with non-profits

21

to build true affordable housing for our

22

workforce population, then we need to look at

23

this kind of an option; not a lot here and a lot

24

there, but some acreage.

25

And if we are

And if -- if you have 200 acres or even
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1

if it's 100 acres,

2

leverage in the number of units that you can

3

build in that size of a -- of a parcel that

4

when -- when partnering with a non-profit,

5

working with HUD, and all of the -- and the

6

U.S. rural development programs that they have,

7

that we could find ways to -- to put the

8

infrastructure in,

9

and -- and build some housing, 100 percent

10

I think that there's enough

if it's not there already,

affordable housing project.
And so I would like to see us address

11

12

land in a more aggressive way in this ordinance

13

because that's really what we need here is land.

14

And judging from the testimony that we

15

have been getting for the last several meetings,

16

here,

17

not all that enthusiastic about what we are

18

doing here, which tells me they are -- we are

19

going to have to pull them kicking and screaming

20

to get anything out of them that's really going

21

to address the needs of our -- our working

22

population.

23

from the development community, they are

So I

just wanted to add those into the

24

mix, and I will give you more information,

25

Mr. Chairman.

I am excited about what they are
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1

doing on the Big Island, and I don't see why

2

it's something that we certainly can't do here.

3

So, those were the things I had to add today.

4

Thank you.

5
6
7

CHAIR MATEO:
Members,

any additional -- Ms. Tavares.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8
9

Thank you very much, Ms. Anderson.

Yes, Mr. Chairman, thank you.

I thank Ms. Anderson for bringing some
very interesting points to the table,

10

particularly on the information regarding the

11

actual incomes and where they fall in Maui

12

County.

13

You know, we have before us a -- a draft

14

bill, and I would hope that Ms. Anderson can

15

formulate an amendment to this draft bill that

16

will incorporate the things that she is

17

referring to so, you know, that we can look at

18

in context of whatever.
And I think, also, Ms. Johnson had,

19

in

20

a -- in the conditions that went over with

21

Kapalua Mauka,

22

the number of units in rental and for sale

23

categories by 10 percent increments,

24

it was.

25

to submit something like that also, to get us

she had a table that broke down

I believe

But if we could ask Ms. -- Ms. Johnson

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 3/2/06

95

1

into where we can include it.

2

included charts and things in bills before.

3

it's nothing different.

4

that's -- would be really appropriate.

5

You know,

And we have
So

So I think that

regarding the housing needs

6

here, you know,

7

treating the rental units and the for-sale

8

ownership units separately, and that through the

9

chart as -- as presented by Ms. Johnson,

I believe that we should be

on

10

another -- on another project, that it does

11

become a lot clearer when we just talk about

12

interchanging right now the two terms, you know,

13

rental and for sale.

14

But if we actually can see it kind of

15

mapped out; we are saying these were the --

16

these are the minimum requirements for rentals,

17

because there's a huge market out there,

18

understand,

19

wants to buy a home.

20

&~erican

21

mow their lawns and be responsible for that,

22

have a -- a single-family dwelling that they own

23

and therefore they can't do other things because

24

they have got all the things they have to do

25

with their house.

for rental units.

dream,

as I

And not everyone

As much as it might be the

some people just don't want to

There are many people like
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1

that all up and down the spectrum of

2

socioeconomic means.

3

So rentals should also be available all

4

throughout the spectrum, not just rentals at the

5

50 percent or below, or whatever it is.

6

should be available,

7

be available all up and down.

8

least have a minimum in those different

9

categories.

10

It

just as for-sale units can

And I think we could

But we should at

we could include

11

tables such as that and come up with -- you

12

know, we also really do need to address the size

13

of these homes, and what is the minimum size.

14

And I think Ms. Johnson's table also alluded --

15

not alluded, but stated those kind of things,

16

and kind of go from there.

17

I mean, there are other -- other things,

18

and I hope that Mr. Hokama, who had mentioned at

19

one time that we wanted to look at a housing

20

requirement for commercial development, that

21

that will be pursued because I too am certainly

22

in favor of that.

23

the number one thing that requires or creates

24

the need for housing, it's commercial

25

development.

And if you want to look at

So where do those workers live.
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1

So, you know,

I would like to see us look at

2

that.

3

to have anything in here now about the

4

commercial requirements.

And I don't know if we -- we don't seem

And maybe I could ask Mr. Kushi,

5

if we

6

send this to the Planning Commission, and it

7

comes back to us, and then we add a commercial

8

housing -- commercial requirement, housing

9

requirement for commercial properties, would

10

that then require us to send the bill back to

11

the Planning Commission?

12

MR. KUSHI:

Mr. Chair, Member Tavares, if it is

13

within the confines of this bill, again, our

14

position would be no.

15

may.

16

again, be cautious.

We would suggest that you

But if you are going to amend Title 19,

17

Again, the commercial element or

18

non-residential element requirements for

19

affordable housing,

20

again, should be reviewed -- strangely enough,

21

in the City of Napa, which this ordinance is

22

sort of patterned after,

23

commercial building permits.

24

25

for housing in general,

it did include

But again, the direction of your Chair
at this point, as I understand it, is not to
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reach that far yet.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

Yeah, okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Chair, we will just kind of have to

4

go by -- by feel,

I guess,

from that

5

that point.

6

this residential workforce housing policy that

7

needs to be included.

8

brought that up before, and I believe that we

9

had talked about it also in -- in looking at

from

But I believe that's a component of

And I know Mr. Hokama had

10

ways to calculate what that impact is.

11

actually -- actually, that's more of an impact

12

fee than a -- than a housing policy thing.

13

perhaps it doesn't even belong in this part,

14

but, anyway, we -- we will look at -- into that

15

later.

16

CHAIR MATEO:

And

So

Yeah, and, Ms. Tavares, perhaps part of

17

the comments and recommendations from the

18

Planning Commission, you know, could, in fact,

19

you know, be an included part, you know,

20

to consider as we try to finalize the policy

21

itself.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR MATEO:

for us

Right.

So we still got -- this is not -- this

24

is not the end by no means but just the

25

beginning.
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And -- yeah, Mr. Pontanilla, go ahead.

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Chair, if we do pass out the

3

draft today, or whenever, are we going to

4

provide the Planning Commission testimonies that

5

we receive also so that they can take a look at

6

the testimonies?

7

some good testimony in regards to this

8

particular bill that will help this particular

9

bill.

Because this morning I heard

10

So is it the intent of the Chair to

11

provide as much information to the Planning

12

Commissioners?

13

CHAIR MATEO:

14

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

16

CHAIR MATEO:

17
18

Yes.
Thank you.
Mr. Chair.

Additions -- yeah, Ms. Johnson, then

Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

You know,

I am looking at

19

some of the requests for definitions, and I

20

don't know how Members feel, but I think it's

21

really important that when we do send this

22

forward, that if we address nothing else, that

23

we should at least look at the areas where

24

definitions have been requested, and then see if

25

we want to add that in because I think it's
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going to help to clarify.

2

And, you know, like the -- I think the

3

first one here is specify minimum number of

4

hours for what "employed" means.

5

recall if we did have originally a minimum

6

number of hours but then we took it out.

7

CHAIR MATEO:

Yes.

Yeah.

And I can't

We had the discussion a

8

couple of months ago when the -- the item was

9

brought up because, initially, it did recognize

10

individuals who worked 30 hours,

11

was, or more.

12

that arose was then what happens if you work 20

13

hours a week?

14

employed individual.

15

I believe it

And the question -- the question

You are not considered an

So we had questions

the Committee had

16

specific questions, and it was the consensus at

17

that time to just recognize an employed

18

individual without a reference to the number of

19

hours.

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Right, with the implication

21

being that they would be working and receiving

22

some kind of salary.

23

CHAIR MATEO:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

Yes.
You know, and that would be

the other thing because if you just say working
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1

in the County, perhaps maybe what we could say

2

is, you know,

3

compensation.

4

work, but they do it without compensation.

5

I am not sure if we do want to include people

6

that work but because of Social Security many

7

times they don't want to take,

8

certain salary or work over a certain number of

9

hours.

10

But,

on -- you know,

receiving

Because there are people that
And

I guess, a -- a

I mean, if -- if we could just go

11

through, Mr. Chair,

12

definitions and see, very quickly,

13

would help, at least for me anyway.

14

think that we shouldn't pass it if we don't at

15

least address that part and define what we mean

16

by these things.

17
18
19

CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

just look at some of the
I think that
Because I

So, that's my comment.
You would like to go over the

definitions now, so we can -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

If that's possible, and I

20

know it's getting very close to -- either that

21

or, you know, work with staff.

22

CHAIR MATEO:

Or -- or what we could do, Ms. Johnson,

23

is we -- we could -- you could take a look at

24

the listing of the definitions, and if there's

25

an inclusion that you would like -- you would
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1

like to make, once we -- we could -- you

2

could -- we could hang on to it, and when the

3

responses get back, the comments get back from

4

the Planning Commission, when we are going to

5

actually start the working process for us,

6

that point, you could -- you could bring that

7

up, and the body could consider for the addition

8

as we work towards finalizing the process.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

at

Yeah, and -- and I don't mean

10

to delay at all, but, you know, that was just

11

one of my concerns.

12

think that, you know, my feeling is we need move

13

forward because we are going into budget, and I

14

would at least like this ordinance to see the

15

light of day at some point in my life.

16

you.

17
18
19

CHAIR MATEO:

But because of the time,

I

Thank

Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Yeah, a lot of work has gone

20

into this and a lot more work will go into it

21

before it's finalized, Mr. Chair.

22

hoping that maybe you could have one last

23

meeting before we go into budget

24

more meeting date

25

the Planning Commission.

And I was

we have one

before passing this on to
And that would allow
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1

Ms. Johnson to make her amendments, and also I

2

would like to make some amendments based on what

3

I

just provided today.

4

Because I think that,

should the

5

amendments that I bring forward be accepted by

6

this Committee, it will really put a different

7

tone on the bill entirely because right now, we

8

are not addressing the major population of our

9

workforce in this bill.

And, you know, there's

10

a big difference between 120 percent median

11

income and 80 percent or 50 percent median

12

income.

13

And it's going to make a dig difference

14

on the reaction that we get from the development

15

community.

16

that's the direction that this body is going to

17

eventually go, then we should put it out there

18

initially and take our hits up front so that

19

they know that we do intend to address the needs

20

of the 100 percent and below income.

21

And I think,

And, you know,

in all fairness,

if

it may be that the

22

greater area of addressing their needs will be

23

in the rental segment of this bill, but that is

24

extremely important.

25

And you know,

just as a kind of an
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1

anecdote,

2

South Maui who has two rooms in her house that

3

she wants to rent out.

4

ringing off the hook.

5

Not anything but two rooms.

6

I have got a friend down in -- in

Her phone has been
Two rooms for $1,000.

So there is a huge need for rental all

7

over this island, and especially for those

8

people making below 100 percent of the median

9

income.

10

So I would just request that,

11

Mr. Chairman.

12

is going to make or break.

13

be seeing this until after budget again anyway,

14

so

15

CHAIR MATEO:

I don't think another two weeks
We are not going to

At this particular point, Ms. Anderson,

16

this Committee's schedule -- we are kind of --

17

we are kind of like used up our meeting times.

18

Just one more meeting before budget, and that

19

additional meeting that's coming up, we are

20

bringing up several additional items that we

21

have got to address prior to budget as well.

22

this is going to be the last time we see this

23

until after budget, when we get the comments

24

back from the Planning Commission.

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So

So, then, my amendments will
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have to wait until then.
CHAIR MATEO:

I would -- I would suggest, yes.

And

3

the reason for that is because I think we all

4

know that when we get the response back from the

5

Planning Commission, that there's going to be a

6

lot of changes.

7

no means, and I think it might be easier to

8

incorporate our changes so -- so we can take a

9

look and perhaps be in concert with the

10

So this is not a done deal by

recommendations from the Planning Commission.

11

And it will give us ample time,

couple

12

of months, anyhow, to work in tweaking and

13

coming up with a final document as our policy.

14

So it's not that

15

time at this point.

16

opportunities right after -- right after budget.

17

So I would

that we are running out of
We will still have

- I would humbly ask you to

18

hang on to those recommendations and suggestions

19

until we receive the feedback from the Planning

20

Commissions.

21

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

22

CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

Thank you, Chair.

Thank you.

23

Members, any additional?

24

Okay.

25

Ms. -- Ms. Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, what -- what I am going
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1

to do, and maybe as part of our committee

2

report, if there's any submittals that we have

3

as individuals,

4

are going to be submitting the committee report,

5

and then the whole item would be referred.

I am going to try -- because we

If, with your permission, if we

6
7

individually have things that we want to send

8

forward,

9

part of the documentation forward,

I would just ask that that be sent as
similar to

10

what we did the other day, because I think it's

11

really important.

12

a good point that where we have knowledge right

13

now, let's send that forward,

14

get back may be more reflective of the direction

15

that we seem to be movlng in.
So I

16

And I think Ms. Tavares made

and then what we

my intent would be,

I will -- I

17

will look up that information that I submitted,

18

and then see how it fits in here.

19

CHAIR MATEO:

20

MS. REVELS:

21

CHAIR MATEO:

22

MS. REVELS:

Thank you.

Thank you.
Mr. Chair.
Yeah.

Mr. Chair.

Go ahead.

Just as a point of clarification, we

23

will not be doing a committee report when we

24

send this to the Planning Commission at this

25

point.

It is going to go by letter.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

MS. REVELS:

4

CHAIR MATEO:

5

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
Wait.

No, it will not come before the Council.
Members

Wait.

CHAIR MATEO:

8

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

14

Wait.

Wait.

Wait.

Wait.

Wait.

I want to ask for one recess

to verify that, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO:

13

Wait.

Go ahead, Mr. Hokama.

10

12

Wait.

Wait.

7

9

So -- so it won't

come before the Council?

3

6

All right.

Okay.

Recess.
Only Council can direct,

not

the Committee.
CHAIR MATEO:

Chair will call for a -- for a

five-minute recess.

15

RECESS:

11:48 a.m.

16

RECONVENE:

12:09 p.m.

17

CHAIR MATEO:

(Gavel.)

(Gavel.)

Meeting will reconvene.
thank you very much for -- for

18

Members, thank

19

your patience, that the Chair at this time would

20

like to ask the

21

allow the Chair to work with staff in developing

22

the resolution we need to request a review and

23

comment from the Planning Commission, and the

24

Chair will bring this item back up at your next

25

Committee meeting.

the Committee Members to
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And you know, next Committee meeting is

1
2

the 13th, and it's in the afternoon.

3

hoping that, because we already have a heavy

4

schedule, that we won't be, you know, spending

5

too much time on the resolution, that

6

asking for the sending to the Planning

7

Commission for their review and comment.

8

am hoping that that will be an easier, you know,

9

resolve for us.

10

And I am

only

So I

So if there are no -- no objections, the

11

Chair would like to proceed in that -- in that

12

fashion.

13

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

14

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you very much.

15

16

ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

17

18

CHAIR MATEO:

19

this --

20

Members, are there any announcements at

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

21

please.

22

CHAIR MATEO:

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

24
25

Chair, one last question,

Go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
Thank you.

My -- one question I would like to,
maybe through you, Chairman, working with
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1

Mr. Kushi, Corporation Counsel,

is to see

2

whether or not this proposed legislation could

3

be also a vehicle for the Council to consider

4

language or -- in a manner that for those that

5

already have reached agreement with the County

6

to provide and perform so many already a number

7

of affordable units, can this be the vehicle for

8

the Council use to ask for compliance in the

9

construction of those units that's already

10

agreed upon and is recorded through an agreement

11

with the Bureau of Conveyances?

12

not the proper legislation, that's fine,

And if this is
too.

But if it's -- also can have a section

13

14

that can address that, or put the Council's

15

request that we wish for compliance of the

16

earlier projects, that might be helpful not only

17

to us but for the Department also to ask those

18

landowners, developers, within five years, we

19

would like to see 50 percent compliance.
And if there's 4,000 units still owed

20
21

the County, that's 2,000 units, Chairman.

22

CHAIR MATEO:

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

24

CHAIR MATEO:

25

Counsel.

Thank you.
Thank you.

We will follow up with -- with Corp.
Okay.

Thank you.
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1

2

Members, any additional comments or
announcements at this -- at this time?

3

The Chair just would like to remind

4

everybody of Ms. Johnson's Parks and Economic

5

Development meeting this afternoon at 1:30.

6

to all of the Members, thank you very much for

7

your patience and tolerance.

8
9

To the Department, thank you very much
for all your participation and -- and kokua

10

through -- through this process.

11

and Human Services

12

March 2,

13

And

ADJOURN:

Co~~ittee

2006 is adjourned.

The Housing

meeting for
(Gavel.)

12:11 p.m.
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